

FRIENDS COLLEGE KAIMOSI

(Kaimosi College of Science and Technology)

 Tel: +254 735 818 311
 P.O. Box, 150

 E-mail: info@fck.ac.ke
 Tiriki – 50309

 Website www.fck.ac.ke
 Kenya

TENDER FOR PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION OF A TWO STOREY HOSTEL AT FRIENDS COLLEGE KAIMOSI

SPECIFICATIONS AND BILLS OF QUANTITIES

MAIN CONTRACT WORKS

TENDER NO.: FCK/T/1/H/2019

CLIENT

The Principal Friends College Kaimosi P.O. Box 150 - 50309, Tiriki.

ARCHITECT

Vihiga County Architect, P. O. BOX 1460 MARAGOLI.

ELECTRO-MECHANICAL ENGINEER

County Works Officer Department Of Public Works P. O. BOX 1460 MARAGOLI.

PROJECT MANAGER

To be appointed by the client

STRUCTURAL ENGINEER

Vihiga County Engineer, P. O. BOX 1460 MARAGOLI.

September, 2019

Table of Contents

DEFINITION OF TERMS	
SPECIAL NOTES	
SECTION A: INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS.	
INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS	∠
GENERAL	∠
TENDER DOCUMENTS	6
PREPARATION OF TENDER	
SUBMISSION OF TENDERS	12
TENDER OPENING AND EVALUATION	14
AWARD OF CONTRACT	17
SECTION B CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT	19
CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT	20
Definitions	20
Contract Documents	21
Employer's Representative's Decisions	21
Safety, Temporary works and Discoveries	21
Work Programme and Sub-contracting	
The site	
Instructions	22
Extension of Completion Date	22
Management Meetings	
Defects.	
Bills of Quantities/Schedule of Rates	24
Variations	24
Payment Certificates and Final Account	26
Insurance.	27
Liquidated Damages.	27
Completion and Taking Over	27
Termination	27
Payment upon Termination	28
Corrupt Gifts and Payments of Commission	28
Settlement of Disputes:	29
PREAMBLE AND NOTES TO BILLS OF QUANTITIES	29
Abbreviations	34
Prime Cost Items	36
38. Government Taxes	37
39. Pricing of Preliminaries Items	37
40. Statement of Compliance	37
BILLS OF QUANTITIES	38
PROJECT TITLE:	39
PROJECT TITLE:	40
C/1	
PARTICULAR PRELIMINARIES	41
LOCATION OF SITE	
DESCRIPTION OF WORKS	41
PP/1	41
ABBREVIATIONS	42
ABB/1	42
BILL NO.1	43
PRELIMINARIES	43

BILL NO.2	45
BUILDERS WORK	45
PHASE ONE	46
FOUNDATION	46
то	46
FIRST FLOOR	46
LEVEL	46
GF/VC/1	47
GF/VC/2	48
GF/VC/3	49
GF/VC/4	50
GF/VC/5	
GF/VC/6	
SF/VC/4	
GF/MC/7	
GF/VC/8	
GF/VC/9	
GF/VC/10	
GF/MC/11	
GF/MC/12	
GF/MC/13	
GS/VC/1	
PHASE TWO	
FIRST FLOOR	
то	
SECOND FLOOR	
LEVEL	
FF/VC/1	
FF/VC/2	
FF/VC/3	
FF/MC/4	
FF/VC/5	
FF/VC/6	
FF/VC/7	
FF/MC/8	
FF/MC/9	
FF/MC/10	
GS/VC/1	
PHASE THREE	
SECOND FLOOR	
TO	
ROOF	
LEVEL	
SF/VC/1	
SF/VC/2	
SFVC/3	
SF/VC/4	
SF/VC/5	
SF/VC/6	
SF/VC/7	
SF/VC/8	
SF/VC/9	
SF/VC/10	
JF/ VC/ 1U	84

SF/VC/11	85
GS/VC/1	86
BILL NO. 3	87
PROVISIONAL	87
SUM	87
BILL NO. 4	89
GRAND	89
SUMMARY	89
PROJECT TITLE:	90
NOTES:	90
TENDER EVALUATION CRITERIA	91
A) PRELIMINARY EXAMINATION	91
B) TECHNICAL EVALUATION	92
ECTION	0.4
TANDARD FORMS	
CONTENTS OF SECTION J	95
NOTE:	95
PERFORMANCE BANK GUARANTEE (To be filled by winning bidder)	
TENDER QUESTIONNAIRE	
CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS QUESTIONNAIRE	
KEY PERSONNEL	
CONTRACTS COMPLETED IN THE LAST FIVE (5) YEARS	101
SCHEDULE OF ON-GOING PROJECTS	
SCHEDULE OF CONTRACTOR'S EQUIPMENT	
J/8	103
FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE LAST FIVE YEARS	104
EVIDENCE OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES TO MEET QUALIFICATION REQUIREMENTS	
BIDDER'S BANK INFORMATION	
DETAILS OF LITIGATIONS OR ARBITRATION PROCEEDINGS IN WHICH THE TENDERER IS INVO	
OF THE PARTIES	
J/12	107

DEFINITION OF TERMS

The following terms and expressions used in the contract document shall have the following meanings:

The Employer: The Principal,

Friends College Kaimosi,

P.O. Box 150-50309

Kaimosi

Project Manager: To be appointed by the Client.

Architect: Vihiga County Architect

Structural Engineer: Vihiga County Engineer

Quantity Surveyor: To be appointed by the Client.

Employer's representative: This shall mean the Project Manager.

Electrical Engineer Vihiga County Engineer

Mechanical Engineer Vihiga county Engineer

SPECIAL NOTES

- 1. These notes shall form part of the Instructions to Tenderers and Conditions of Contract.
- 2. The tenderer is required to check the number of pages in this document and should he find any missing, or in duplicate, or indistinct he should inform the Procurement Officer, Friends College Kaimosi before the date of submission of the tender.
- 3. Should the tenderer be in any doubt about the precise meaning of any item or figure, for any reason whatsoever, he must inform the Procurement Officer, in order that the correct meaning may be decided before the date of submission of tender.
- 4. No liability will be admitted nor claim allowed, in respect of errors in the tender due to mistakes in the specification, which should have been rectified in the manner, described above.
- 5. All tenderers must make a declaration that they have not and will not make any payment to any person which can be perceived as an inducement to enable them to win this tender.
- 6. Any tenderer whose firm uses the titles "Engineer" and "Engineers" must produce evidence of registration of at least one of the directors by the Engineering Board of Kenya to avoid disqualification.
- 7. The College does not bind itself to award **IN WHOLE OR PARTS** to the lowest or any tenderer nor give reasons for the decision made thereof.

SECTION A:

INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS.

INSTRUCTIONS TO TENDERERS

Note: The tenderer must comply with the following conditions and instructions and failure to do so may result in rejection of the tender.

GENERAL

1. Definitions.

- (a) "**Tenderer**" means any person or persons partnership firm or company submitting a sum or sums in the Bills of Quantities in accordance with the Instructions to Tenderers, Conditions of Contract Parts I and II, Specifications, Drawings and Bills of Quantities for the work contemplated, acting directly or through a legally appointed representative.
- (b) "Approved tenderer" means the tenderer who is approved by the Employer.
- (c) Any noun or adjective derived from the word "tender" shall be read and construed to mean the corresponding form of the noun or adjective "bid". Any conjugation of the verb "tender" shall be read and construed to mean the corresponding form of the verb "bid."
- (d) "Employer" means The Principal, Friends College Kaimosi..

2. <u>Eligibility and Qualification Requirements.</u>

- 2.1 This invitation to tender is open to all tenderers who are registered with the National Construction Authority (NCA) in class NCA 6 and above
- 2.2 To be eligible for award of Contract, the tenderer shall provide evidence satisfactory to the Employer of their eligibility under Sub clause 2.1 above and of their capability and adequacy of resources to effectively carry out the subject Contract. To this end, the tenderer shall be required to update the following information already submitted during prequalification:-
 - (a) Details of experience and past performance of the tenderer on the works of a similar nature within the past five years and details of current work on hand and other contractual commitments.
 - (b) The qualifications and experience of key personnel proposed for administration and execution of the contract, both on and off site.
 - (c) Major items of construction plant and equipment proposed for use in carrying out the Contract. Only reliable plant in good working order and suitable for the work required of it shall be shown on this schedule. The tenderer will also indicate on this schedule when each item will be available on the Works. Included also should be a schedule of plant, equipment and material to be imported for the purpose of the Contract, giving details of make, type, origin and CIF value as appropriate.
 - (d) Details of subcontractors to whom it is proposed to sublet any portion of the Contract and for whom authority from the project manager will be requested for such subletting in accordance with clause 4 of the Conditions of Contract.
 - i. Electrical installation works
 - ii. Mechanical and plumbing works
 - iii. Standby Generator

The said subcontractors must show proof of registration with NCA in the relevant category/class

(e) A draft Program of Works in the form of a bar chart and Schedule of Payment which shall form part of the Contract if the tender is accepted. Any change in the Program or Schedule shall be subjected to the approval of the Project Manager.

(f) Details of any current litigation or arbitration proceedings in which the Tenderer is involved as one of the parties.

2.3 Joint Ventures

- Tenders submitted by a joint venture of two or more firms as partners shall comply with the following requirements:-
- (a) The tender, and in case of a successful tender, the Form of Agreement, shall be signed so as to be legally binding on all partners.
- (b) One of the partners shall be nominated as being in charge; and this
- (c) Authorization shall be evidenced by submitting a power of attorney signed by legally authorized signatories of all the partners.
- (d) The partner in charge shall be authorized to incur liabilities and receive instructions for and on behalf of any and all partners of the joint venture and the entire execution of the Contract including payment shall be done exclusively with the partner in charge.
- (e) All partners of the joint venture shall be liable jointly and severally for the execution of the Contract in accordance with the Contract terms, and a relevant statement to this effect shall be included in the authorization mentioned under (b) above as well as in the Form of Tender and the Form of Agreement (in case of a successful tender).
- (f) A copy of the agreement entered into by the joint venture partners shall be submitted with the tender.
- (g) The or firms I n the joint venture shall submit all the mandatory legal documents for both the companies

3. <u>Cost of Tendering.</u>

The Tenderer shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of his tender and the Employer will in no case be responsible or liable for those costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the tendering process.

4. Site Visit.

- 4.1 The Tenderer is advised to visit and examine the Site and its surroundings and obtain for himself on his own responsibility, all information that may be necessary for preparing the tender and entering into a contract. The costs of visiting the Site shall be the tenderer's own responsibility.
- 4.2 The Tenderer and any of his personnel or agents will be granted permission by the Employer to enter upon premises and lands for the purpose of such inspection, but only upon the express condition that the Tenderer, his personnel or agents, will release and indemnify the Employer from and against all liability in respect of, and will be responsible for personal injury (whether fatal or otherwise), loss of or damage to property and any other loss, damage, costs and expenses however caused, which but for the exercise of such permission, would not have arisen.
- 4.3 The Employer shall organize a site visit at a date to be notified. A representative of the Employer will be available to meet the intending tenderers at the Site.

 Tenderers must provide their own transport. The representative will not be available at any other time for site inspection visits.

 Each Tenderer shall complete the Certificate of Tenderer's Visit to the Site, whether he in fact visits the Site at the time of the organized site visit or by himself at some other time.

TENDER DOCUMENTS

5. Tender Documents

- 5.1 The Tender documents comprise the documents listed here below and should be read together with any Addenda issued in accordance with Clause 7 of these instructions to tenderers.
 - a. Form of Invitation for Tenders
 - b. Instructions to Tenderers
 - c. Form of Tender
 - d. Appendix to Form of Tender
 - e. Form of Tender Surety
 - f. Statement of Foreign Currency Requirements
 - g. Form of Performance Security
 - h. Form of Agreement
 - i. Form of Advance payment Bank Guarantee
 - j. Schedules of Supplementary Information
 - k. General Conditions of Contract Part I
 - 1. Conditions of Particular Application Part II
 - m. Specifications
 - n. Bills of Quantities
 - o. Drawings
- 5.2 The tenderer is expected to examine carefully all instructions, conditions, forms, terms, specifications and drawings in the tender documents. Failure to comply with the requirements for tender submission will be at the tenderer's own risk. Pursuant to clause 22 of Instructions to Tenderers, tenders which are not substantially responsive to the requirements of the tender documents will be rejected.
- 5.3 All recipients of the documents for the proposed Contract for the purpose of submitting a tender (whether they submit a tender or not) shall treat the details of the documents as "private and confidential".

6. <u>Clarification of Tender Documents.</u>

A prospective tenderer requiring any clarification of the tender documents may notify the Employer in writing or by email at the Employer's mailing address indicated in the Invitation to Tender. The Employer will respond in writing to any request for clarification which he receives earlier than seven (7) days prior to the deadline for the submission of tenders. Written copies of the Employer's response (including the query but without identifying the source of the inquiry) will be sent to all prospective tenderers who have purchased the tender documents.

7. Amendment of Tender Documents.

- 7.1 At any time prior to the deadline for submission of tenders the Employer may, for any reason, whether at his own initiative or in response to a clarification requested by a prospective tenderer, modify the tender documents by issuing Addenda.
- 7.2 Any Addendum will be notified in writing or by email to all prospective tenderers who have purchased the tender documents and will be binding upon them.

- 7.3 If during the period of tendering, any circular letters (tender notices) shall be issued to tenderers by, or on behalf of, the Employer setting forth the interpretation to be placed on a part of the tender documents or to make any change in them, such circular letters will form part of the tender documents and it will be assumed that the tenderer has taken account of them in preparing his tender. The tenderer must promptly acknowledge any circular letters h may receive.
- 7.4 In order to allow prospective tenderers reasonable time in which to take the Addendum into account in preparing their tenders, the Employer may, at his discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of tenders.

PREPARATION OF TENDER

8. <u>Language of Tender.</u>

8.1 The tender and all correspondence and documents relating to the tender exchanged between the Tenderer and the Employer shall be written in the English language. Supporting documents and printed literature furnished by the Tenderer with the tender may be in another language provided they are accompanied by an appropriate translation of pertinent passages in the above stated language. For the purpose of interpretation of the tender, the English language shall prevail.

9. Documents Comprising the Tender.

9.1 The tender to be prepared by the Tenderer shall comprise: the Form of Tender and Appendix thereto, a Tender Surety, the Priced Bills of Quantities and Schedules, the information on eligibility and qualification, and any other materials required to be completed and submitted in accordance with the Instructions to Tenderers embodied in these tender documents. The Forms, Bills of Quantities and Schedules provided in the tender documents shall be used without exception (subject to extensions of the schedules in the same format and to the provisions of clause 13.2 regarding the alternative forms of Tender Surety].

10. <u>Tender Prices</u>

- 10.1 All the insertions made by the Tenderer shall be made in INK and the tenderer shall clearly form the figures. The relevant space in the Form of Tender and Bills of Quantities shall be completed accordingly without interlineations or erasures except those necessary to correct errors made by the Tenderer in which case the erasures and interlineations shall be initialled by the person or persons signing the tender.
- 10.2 A price or rate shall be inserted by the Tenderer for every item in the Bills of Quantities whether the quantities are stated or not. Items against which no rate or price is entered by the Tenderer will not be paid for by the Employer when executed and shall be deemed covered by the rates for other items and prices in the Bills of Quantities.
 - -The prices and unit rates in the Bills of Quantities are to be the full [all-inclusive] value of the work described under the items, including all costs and expenses which may be necessary and all general risks, liabilities and obligations set forth

or implied in the documents on which the tender is based. All duties and taxes and other levies payable by the Contractor under the Contract or for any other cause as of the date 28 days prior to the deadline for the submission of tenders, shall be included in the rates and prices and the total tender prices submitted by the Tenderer.

Each price or unit rate inserted in the Bills of Quantities should be a realistic estimate for completing the activity or activities described under that particular item and the Tenderer is advised against inserting a price or rate against any item contrary to this instruction.

Every rate entered in the Bills of Quantities, whether or not such rate be associated with a quantity, shall form part of the Contract. The Employer shall have the right to call for any item of work contained in the Bills of Quantities, and such items of work to be paid for at the rate entered by the Tenderer and it is the intention of the Employer to take full advantage of unbalanced low rates.

- 10.3 Unless otherwise specified the Tenderer must enter the amounts representing 10% of the sub-total of the summary of the Bills of Quantities for Contingencies and Variation of Prices [V.O.P.] payments in the summary sheet and add them to the sub-total to arrive at the tender amount.
- 10.4 The Tenderer shall furnish with his tender written confirmation from his suppliers or manufacturers of unit rates for the supply of items listed in the Conditions of Contract clause 47 where appropriate.
- 10.5 The rates and prices quoted by the Tenderer are subject to adjustment during the performance of the Contract only in accordance with the provisions of the Conditions of Contract. The Tenderer shall complete the schedule of basic rates and shall submit with his tender such other supporting information as required under clause 47 of the Conditions of Contract Part II.

11. <u>Currencies of Tender and Payment.</u>

- 11.1 Tenders shall be priced in Kenya Shillings and the tender sum shall be in Kenya Shillings.
- 11.2 Tenderers are required to indicate in the Statement of Foreign Currency Requirements, which forms part of the tender, the foreign currency required by them. Such currency should generally be the currency of the country of the Tenderer's main office. However, if a substantial portion of the Tenderer's expenditure under the Contract is expected to be in countries other than his country of origin, then he may state a corresponding portion of the contract price in the currency of those other countries. However, the foreign currency element is to be limited to two (2) different currencies and a maximum of 30% (thirty percent) of the Contract Price.
- 11.3 The rate of rates of exchange used for pricing the tender shall be selling rate or rates of the Central Bank ruling on the date thirty (30) days before the final date for the submission of tenders.

11.4 Tenderers must enclose with their tenders, a brief justification of the foreign currency requirements stated in their tenders.

12. <u>Tender Validity.</u>

- 12.1 The tender shall remain valid and open for acceptance for a period of one hundred and twenty (120) days from the specified date of tender opening or from the extended date of tender opening (in accordance with clause 7.4 here above) whichever is the later.
- 12.2 In exceptional circumstances prior to expiry of the original tender validity period, the Employer may request the Tenderer for a specified extension of the period of validity. The request and the responses thereto shall be made in writing or by cable, email or facsimile. A Tenderer may refuse the request without forfeiting his Tender Surety. A Tenderer agreeing to the request will not be required nor permitted to modify his tender, but will be required to extend the validity of his Tender Surety correspondingly.

13. <u>Tender Surety.</u>

- 13.1 The Tenderer shall furnish as part of his tender, a Tender Surety in the amount stated in the Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers.
- 13.2 The unconditional Tender Surety shall be in Kenya Shillings and be in form of a certified cheque, a bank draft, an irrevocable letter of credit or a guarantee from a reputable Bank or insurance company registered by Insurance Regulatory Authority, located in the Republic of Kenya and approved by the Employer. The format of the Surety shall be in accordance with the sample form of Tender Surety included in these tender documents; other formats may be permitted subject to the prior approval of the Employer. The Tender Surety shall be valid for twenty eight (28) days beyond the tender validity period.
- 13.3 Any tender not accompanied by an acceptable Tender Surety will be rejected by the Employer as non-responsive.
- 13.4 The Tender Sureties of unsuccessful tenderers will be returned as promptly as possible, but not later than twenty eight (28) days after concluding the Contract execution and after a Performance Security has been furnished by the successful Tenderer. The Tender Surety of the successful Tenderer will be returned upon the tenderer executing the Contract and furnishing the required Performance Security.
- 13.5 The Tender Surety may be forfeited:
 - (a) if a Tenderer withdraws his tender during the period of tender validity: or
 - (b) in the case of a successful Tenderer, if he fails
 - (i) to sign the Agreement, or
 - (ii) to furnish the necessary Performance Security.
 - (c) if a Tenderer does not accept the correction of his tender price pursuant to clause 23.

14. No Alternative Offers.

- 14.1 The Tenderer shall submit an offer, which complies fully with the requirements of the tender documents.
 - Only one tender may be submitted by each Tenderer either by himself or as partner in a joint venture.
- 14.2 The Tenderer shall not attach any conditions of his own to his tender. The tender price must be based on the tender documents. The Tenderer is not required to present alternative construction options and he shall use without exception, the Bills of Quantities as provided, with the amendments as notified in tender notices, if any, for the calculation of his tender price.
 - -Any Tenderer who fails to comply with this clause will be disqualified.

15. <u>Pre-Tender Meeting</u>

- 15.1 The Tenderer's designated representative is invited to attend a pre-tender meeting, which if convened, will take place at the venue and time stated in the Invitation to Tender. The purpose of the meeting will be to clarify issues and to answer questions on any matter that may be raised at that stage.
- 15.2 The Tenderer is requested as far as possible to submit any questions in writing or by cable, to reach the Employer not later than seven days before the meeting. It may not be practicable at the meeting to answer questions received late, but questions and responses will be transmitted in accordance with the following:
 - (a) Minutes of the meeting, including the text of the questions raised and the responses given together with any responses prepared after the meeting, will be transmitted without delay to all purchasers of the tender documents. Any modification of the tender documents listed in —Clause 9 which may become necessary as a result of the pre-tender meeting shall be made by the Employer exclusively through the issue of a tender notice pursuant to Clause 7 and not through the minutes of the pre-tender meeting.
 - (b) Non-attendance at the pre-tender meeting will not be cause for disqualification of a bidder.

16. Format and Signing of Tenders.

- 16.1 The Tenderer shall prepare his tender as outlined in clause 9 above and mark appropriately one set "ORIGINAL" and the other "COPY".
- 16.2 The copy of the tender and Bills of Quantities shall be typed or written in indelible ink and shall be signed by a person or persons duly authorized to sign on behalf of the Tenderer. Proof of authorization shall be furnished in the form of the written power of attorney which shall accompany the tender. All pages of the tender where amendments have been made shall be initialled by the person or persons signing the tender.

16.3 The complete tender shall be without alterations, interlineations or erasures, except as necessary to correct errors made by the Tenderer, in which case such corrections shall be initialled by the person of persons signing the tender.

SUBMISSION OF TENDERS

17. <u>Sealing and Marking of Tenders.</u>

- 17.1 The Tenderer shall seal the original and copy of the tender in separated envelopes, duly marking the envelopes as "ORIGINAL" and "COPY". The envelopes shall then be sealed in an outer envelope and all document MUST be paginated
- 17.2 The inner and outer envelopes shall be addressed to the Employer at the address stated in the Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers and bear the name and identification of the Contract stated in the said Appendix with a warning not to open before the date and time for opening of tenders stated in the said Appendix.
- 17.3 The inner envelopes shall each indicated the name and address of the Tenderer to enable the tender to be returned unopened in case it is declared "late", while the outer envelope shall bear no mark indicating the identity of the Tenderer.
- 17.4 If the outer envelope is not sealed and marked as instructed above, the Employer will assume no responsibility for the misplacement or premature opening of the tender. A tender opened prematurely for this cause will be rejected by the Employer and returned to the Tenderer.

18 <u>Deadline for Submission of Tenders.</u>

- 18.1 Tenders must be received by the Employer at the address specified in clause 17.2 and on the date and time specified in the Letter of Invitation, subject to the provisions of clause 7.4, 18.2 and 18.3.
 - Tenders delivered by hand must be placed in the "tender box" provided in the office of the Employer.
 - Proof of posting will not be accepted as proof of delivery and any tender delivered after the above stipulated time, from whatever cause arising will not be considered.
- 18.2 The Employer may, at his discretion, extend the deadline for the submission of tenders through the issue of an Addendum in accordance with clause 7, in which case all rights and obligations of the Employer and the tenderers previously subject to the original deadline shall thereafter be subject to the new deadline as extended.
- 18.3 Any tender received by the Employer after the prescribed deadline for submission of tender will be returned unopened to the Tenderer.

19 Modification and Withdrawal of Tenders.

19.1 The Tenderer may modify or withdraw his tender after tender submission, provided that written notice of the modification or withdrawal is received by the Employer prior to prescribed deadline for submission of tenders.

- 19.2 The Tenderer's modification or withdrawal notice shall be prepared, sealed, marked and dispatched in accordance with the provisions for the submission of tenders, with the inner and outer envelopes additionally mark "MODIFICATION" or "WITHDRAWAL" as appropriate.
- 19.3 No tender may be modified subsequent to the deadline for submission of tenders.
- 19.4 No tender may be withdrawn in the interval between the deadline for submission of tenders and the period of tender validity specified on the tender form. Withdrawal of a tender during this interval will result in the forfeiture of the Tender Surety.
- 19.5 Subsequent to the expiration of the period of tender validity prescribed by the Employer, and the Tenderer having not been notified by the Employer of the award of the Contract or the Tenderer does not intend to conform with the request of the Employer to extend the prior of tender validity, the Tenderer may withdraw his tender without risk of forfeiture of the Tender Surety.

TENDER OPENING AND EVALUATION

20 <u>Tender Opening.</u>

- 20.1 The Employer will open the tenders in the presence of the tenderers' representatives who choose to attend at the time and location indicated in the Letter of Invitation to Tender. The tenderers' representatives who are present shall sign a register evidencing their attendance.
- 20.2 Tenders for which an acceptable notice of withdrawal has been submitted, pursuant to clause 19, will not be opened. The Employer will examine the tenders to determine whether they are complete, whether the requisite Tender Sureties have been furnished, whether the documents have been properly signed and whether the tenders are generally in order.
- 20.3 At the tender opening, the Employer will announce the Tenderer's names, total tender price, tender price modifications and tender withdrawals, if any, the presence of the requisite Tender Surety and such other details as the Employer, at his discretion, may consider appropriate. No tender shall be rejected at the tender opening **except for late tenders**.
- 20.4 The Employer shall prepare minutes of the tender opening including the information disclosed to those present.
- 20.5 Tenders not opened and read out at tender opening shall not be considered further for evaluation, irrespective of the circumstances.

21 Process to be Confidential.

- 21.1 After the public opening of tenders, information relating to the examination, clarification, evaluation and comparisons of tenders and recommendations concerning the award of Contract shall not be disclosed to tenderers or other persons not officially concerned with such process until the award of Contract is announced.
- 21.2 Any effort by a Tenderer to influence the Employer in the process of examination, evaluation and comparison of tenders and decisions concerning award of Contract may result in the rejection of the Tenderer's tender.

22 Clarification of Tenders.

22.1 To assist in the examination, evaluation and comparison of tenders, the Employer may ask tenderers individually for clarification of their tenders, including breakdown of unit prices. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing or by cable, facsimile or email, but no change in the price or substance of the tender shall be sought, offered or permitted except as required to confirm the correction of arithmetical errors discovered by the employer during the evaluation of the tenders in accordance with clause 24.

22.2 No Tenderer shall contact the Employer on any matter relating to his tender from the time of the tender opening to the time the Contract is awarded. If the tenderer wishes to bring additional information to the notice of the Employer, he shall do so in writing.

23 Determination of Responsiveness.

- 23.1 Prior to the detailed evaluation of tenders, the Employer will determine whether each tender is substantially responsive to the requirements of the tender documents.
- 23.2 For the purpose of this clause, a substantially responsive tender is one which conforms to all the terms, conditions and specifications of the tender documents without material deviation or reservation and has a valid bank guarantee. A material deviation or reservation is one which affects in any substantial way the scope, quality, completion timing or administration of the Works to be undertaken by the tenderer under the Contract, or which limits in any substantial way, inconsistent with the tender documents, the Employer's rights or the tenderers obligations under the Contract and the rectification of which would affect unfairly the competitive position of other tenderers who have presented substantially responsive tenders.
- 23.3 Each price or unit rate inserted in the Bills of Quantities shall be a realistic estimate of the cost of completing the works described under the particular item including allowance for overheads, profits and the like. Should a tender be seriously unbalanced in relation to the Employer's estimate of the works to be performed under any item or groups of items, the tender shall be deemed not responsive.
- A tender determined to be not substantially responsive will be rejected by the Employer and may not subsequently be made responsive by the Tenderer by correction of the non-conforming deviation or reservation.

24 Correction of Errors.

Tenders determined to be substantially responsive shall be checked by the Employer for any arithmetic errors in the computations and summations. Errors will be corrected by the Employer as follows:

- (a) Where there is a discrepancy between the amount in figures and the amount in words, the amount in words will govern.
- (b) Where there is a discrepancy between the unit rate and the line item total resulting from multiplying the unit rate by the quantity, the unit rate as quoted will prevail, unless in the opinion of the Employer, there is an obvious typographical error, in which case adjustment will be made to the entry containing that error.
- (c) The amount stated in the tender will be adjusted in accordance with the above procedure for the correction of errors and, with concurrence of the Tenderer, shall be considered as binding upon the Tenderer. If the

Tenderer does not accept the corrected amount, the tender may be rejected and the Tender Security may be forfeited in accordance with clause 13.

25 Conversion to Single Currency.

- 25.1 For compensation of tenders, the tender price shall first be broken down into the respective amounts payable in various currencies by using the selling rate or rates of the Central Bank of Kenya ruling on the date twenty eight (28) days before the final date for the submission of tenders.
- 25.2 The Employer will convert the amounts in various currencies in which the tender is payable (excluding provisional sums but including Day works where priced competitively) to Kenya Shillings at the selling rates stated in clause 25.1.

Evaluation and Comparison of Tenders.

- 26.1 The Employer will evaluate only tenders determined to be substantially responsive to the requirements of the tender documents in accordance with clause 23.
- In evaluating tenders, the Employer will determine for each tender the evaluated tender price by adjusting the tender price as follows:
 - (a) Making any correction for errors pursuant to clause 24.
 - (b) Excluding Provisional Sums and provision, if any, for Contingencies in the Bills of Quantities, but including Day works where priced competitively.
- 26.3 The Employer reserves the right to accept any variation, deviation or alternative offer. Variations, deviations, alternative offers and other factors which are in excess of the requirements of the tender documents or otherwise result in the accrual of unsolicited benefits to the Employer, shall not be taken into account in tender evaluation.
- 26.4 Price adjustment provisions in the Conditions of Contract applied over the period of execution of the Contract shall not be taken into account in tender evaluation.
- 26.5 If the lowest evaluated tender is seriously unbalanced or front loaded in relation to the Employer's estimate of the items of work to be performed under the Contract, the Employer may require the Tenderer to produce detailed price analyses for any or all items of the Bills of Quantities, to demonstrate the relationship between those prices, proposed construction methods and schedules. After evaluation of the price analyses, the Employer may require that the amount of the Performance Security set forth in clause 29 be increased at the expense of the successful Tenderer to a level sufficient to protect the Employer against financial loss in the event of subsequent default of the successful Tenderer under the Contract.
- 26.6 Firms incorporated in Kenya where indigenous Kenyans own 51% or more of the share capital shall be allowed a 10% preferential bias provided that they do not sub-contract work valued at more than 50% of the Contract Price excluding Provisional Sums to a non-indigenous sub-contractor.

AWARD OF CONTRACT

27 Award.

- 27.1 Subject to clause 27.2, the Employer will award the Contract to the Tenderer whose tender is determined to be substantially responsive to the tender documents and who has offered the lowest evaluated tender price subject to possessing the capability and resources to effectively carry out the Contract Works.
- 27.2 The Employer reserves the right to accept or reject any tender, and to annul the tendering process and reject all tenders, at any time prior to award of Contract, without thereby incurring any liability to the affected tenderers or any obligation to inform the affected tenderers of the grounds for the Employer's action.

28 Notification of Award.

- 28.1 Prior to the expiration of the period of tender validity prescribed by the Employer, the Employer will notify the successful Tenderer by cable, telefax or email and confirmed in writing by registered letter that his tender has been accepted. This letter (hereinafter and in all Contract documents called "Letter of Acceptance") shall name the sum (hereinafter and in all Contract documents called "the Contract Price"), which the Employer will pay to the Contractor in consideration of the execution and completion of the Works as prescribed by the Contract.
- 28.2 Notification of award will constitute the formation of the Contract.
- 28.3 Upon the furnishing of a Performance Security by the successful Tenderer, the unsuccessful tenderers will promptly be notified that their tenders have been unsuccessful.
- 28.4 Within twenty-eight [28] days of receipt of the form of Contract Agreement from the Employer, the successful Tenderer shall sign the form and return it to the Employer together with the required Performance Security.

29 **Performance Guarantee**.

- 29.1 Within twenty eight [28] days of receipt of the notification of award from the Employer, the successful Tenderer shall furnish the Employer with a Performance Security in an amount stated in the Appendix to Instructions to Tenderers.
- 29.2 The Performance Security to be provided by the successful Tenderer shall be an unconditional Bank Guarantee issued at the Tenderer's option by an established and a reputable Bank approved by the Employer and located in the Republic of Kenya and shall be divided into two elements namely, a performance security payable in foreign currencies (based upon the exchange rates determined in accordance with clause 35.4 of the Conditions of Contract) and a performance security payable in Kenya Shillings. The value of the two securities shall be in the same proportions of foreign and local currencies as requested in the form of foreign currency requirements.

29.3 Failure of the successful Tenderer to lodge the required Performance Security shall constitute a breach of Contract and sufficient grounds for the annulment of the award and forfeiture of the Tender Security and any other remedy under the Contract the Employer may award the Contract to the next ranked Tenderer.

30 Advance Payment.

An advance payment, if approved by the Employer, shall be made under the Contract, if requested by the Contractor, in accordance with clause 33.1 of the Conditions of Contract. The Advance Payment Guarantee shall be denominated in the proportion and currencies named in the form of foreign currency requirements. For each currency, a separate guarantee shall be issued. The guarantee shall be issued by a bank located in the Republic of Kenya, or a foreign bank through a correspondent bank located in the Republic of Kenya, in either case subject to the approval of the Employer.

SECTION B

CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

Definitions

- 1.1 In this Contract, except where context otherwise requires, the following terms shall be interpreted as indicated;
 - "Bills of Quantities" means the priced and completed Bill of Quantities forming part of the tender [where applicable].
 - "Schedule of Rates" means the priced Schedule of Rates forming part of the tender [where applicable].
 - **"The Completion Date"** means the date of completion of the Works as certified by the Employer's Representative.
 - "The Contract" means the agreement entered into by the Employer and the Contractor as recorded in the Agreement Form and signed by the parties.
 - "The Contractor" refers to the person or corporate body whose tender to carry out the Works has been accepted by the Employer.
 - "The Contractor's Tender" is the completed tendering document submitted by the Contractor to the Employer.
 - "The Contract Price" is the price stated in the Letter of Acceptance.
 - "Days" are calendar days; "Months" are calendar months.
 - "A Defect" is any part of the Works not completed in accordance with the Contract.
 - "The Defects Liability Certificate" is the certificate issued by Employer's Representative upon correction of defects by the Contractor.
 - "The Defects Liability Period" is the period named in the Appendix to Conditions of Contract and calculated from the Completion Date.
 - "Drawings" include calculations and other information provided or approved by the Employer's Representative for the execution of the Contract.
 - **"Employer"** includes Central or Local Government administration, Universities, Public Institutions and Corporations and is the party who employs the Contractor to carry out the Works.
 - **"Equipment"** is the Contractor's machinery and vehicles brought temporarily to the Site for the execution of the Works.
 - "Site" means the place or places where the permanent Works are to be carried out including workshops where the same is being prepared.
 - "Materials" are all supplies, including consumables, used by the Contractor for incorporation in the Works.
 - **"Employer's Representative"** is the person appointed by the Employer and notified to the Contractor for the purpose of supervision of the Works.

- "Specification" means the Specification of the Works included in the Contract.
- "Start Date" is the date when the Contractor shall commence execution of the Works.
- "A Sub-contractor" is a person or corporate body who has a Contract with the Contractor to carry out a part of the Work in the Contract, which includes Work on the Site.
- "Temporary works" are works designed, constructed, installed, and removed by the Contractor which are needed for construction or installation of the Works.
- "A Variation" is an instruction given by the Employer's Representative which varies the Works.
- "The Works" are what the Contract requires the Contractor to construct, install, and turnover to the Employer.

Contract Documents

- 2.1 The following documents shall constitute the Contract documents;
 - (1) Agreement,
 - (2) Letter of Acceptance,
 - (3) Contractor's Tender,
 - (4) Conditions of Contract,
 - (5) Specifications,
 - (6) Drawings,
 - (7) Bills of Quantities or Schedule of Rates [whichever is applicable)

Employer's Representative's Decisions.

- 1.1 Except where otherwise specifically stated, the Employer's Representative will decide contractual matters between the Employer and the Contractor in the role representing the Employer.
- 1.2 Works, Language and Law of Contract
- 4.1 The Contractor shall construct and install the Works in accordance with the Contract documents. The Works may commence on the Start Date and shall be carried out in accordance with the Programme submitted by the Contractor, as updated with the approval of the Employer's Representative, and complete them by the Intended Completion Date.
- 4.2 The ruling language of the Contract shall be English language and the law governing the Contract shall be the law of the Republic of Kenya.

Safety, Temporary works and Discoveries

- 5.1 The Contractor shall be responsible for design of temporary works and shall obtain approval of third parties to the design of the temporary works where required.
- 5.2 The Contractor shall be responsible for the safety of all activities on the Site.

5.3 Anything of historical or other interest or significant value unexpectedly discovered on the Site shall be the property of the Employer. The Contractor shall notify the Employer's Representative of such discoveries and carry out the Employer's Representative's instructions for dealing with them.

Work Programme and Sub-contracting

- 6.1 Within seven days after Site possession date, the Contractor shall submit to the Employer's Representative for approval a programme showing the general methods, arrangements, order and timing for all the activities in the Works.
- 6.2 The Contractor may sub-contract the Works (but only to a maximum of 25 percent of the Contract Price) with the approval of the Employer's Representative. However, he shall not assign the Contract without the approval of the Employer in writing. Sub-contracting shall not alter the Contractor's obligations.

The site.

- 7.1 The Employer shall give possession of all parts of the Site to the Contractor.
- 7.2 The Contractor shall allow the Employer's Representative and any other person authorized by the Employer's Representative, access to the Site and to any place where work in connection with the Contract is being carried out or is intended to be carried out.

Instructions.

1.3 The Contractor shall carry out all instructions of the Employer's Representative which are in accordance with the Contract.

Extension of Completion Date

- 1.4 The Employer's Representative shall extend the Completion Date if an occurrence arises which makes it impossible for completion to be achieved by the Intended Completion Date. The Employer's Representative shall decide whether and by how much to extend the Completion Date.
- 1.5 For the purposes of this Clause, the following occurrences shall be valid for consideration;

Delay by:-

- (a) force majeure, or
- (b) reason of any exceptionally adverse weather conditions, or
- (c) reason of civil commotion, strike or lockout affecting any of the trades employed upon the Works or any of the trades engaged in the preparation,

- manufacture or transportation of any of the goods or materials required for the Works, or
- (d) reason of the Employer's Representative's instructions issued under these Conditions, or
- (e) reason of the contractor not having received in due time necessary instructions, drawings, details or levels from the Employer's Representative for which he specifically applied in writing on a date which having regard to the date for Completion stated in the appendix to these Conditions or to any extension of time then fixed under this Clause was neither unreasonably distant from nor unreasonably close to the date on which it was necessary for him to receive the same, or
- (f) delay on the part of artists, tradesmen or others engaged by the Employer in executing work not forming part of this Contract, or
- (g) reason of delay by statutory or other services providers or similar bodies engaged directly by the Employer, or
- (h) reason of opening up for inspection of any Work covered up or of the testing or any of the Work, materials or goods in accordance with these conditions unless the inspection or test showed that the Work, materials or goods were not in accordance with this Contract, or
- (i) reason of delay in appointing a replacement Employer's Representative, or
- (j) reason of delay caused by the late supply of goods or materials or in executing Work for which the Employer or his agents are contractually obliged to supply or to execute as the case may be, or
- (k) delay in receiving possession of or access to the Site.

Management Meetings

- 1.6 A Contract management meeting shall be held regularly and attended by the Employer's Representative and the Contractor. Its business shall be to review the plans for the remaining Work. The Employer's Representative shall record the business of management meetings and provide copies of the record to those attending the meeting and the Employer. The responsibility of the parties for actions to be taken shall be decided by the Employer's Representative either at the management meeting or after the management meeting and stated in writing to all who attend the meeting.
- 1.7 Communication between parties shall be effective only when in writing.

Defects.

- 1.8 The Employer's Representative shall inspect the Contractor's work and notify the Contractor of any defects that are found. Such inspection shall not affect the Contractor's responsibilities. The Employer's Representative may instruct the Contractor to search for a defect and to uncover and test any Work that the Employer's Representative considers may have a defect. Should the defect be found, the cost of uncovering and making good shall be borne by the Contractor. However, if there is no defect found, the cost of uncovering and making good shall be treated as a variation and added to the Contract Price.
- 1.9 The Employer's Representative shall give notice to the Contractor of any defects before the end of the Defects Liability Period, which begins at Completion, and is defined in the Appendix to Conditions of Contract.
- 1.10 Every time notice of a defect is given, the Contractor shall correct the notified defect within the length of time specified by the Employer's Representative's notice. If the Contractor has not corrected a defect within the time specified in the Employer's Representative's notice, the Employer's Representative will assess the cost of having the defect corrected by other parties and such cost shall be treated as a variation and be deducted from the Contract Price.

Bills of Quantities/Schedule of Rates

- 1.11 The Bills of Quantities/Schedule of Rates shall contain items for the construction, installation, testing and commissioning of the Work to be done by the Contractor. The Contractor will be paid for the quantity of the Work done at the rates in the Bills of Quantities/Schedule of Rates for each item. Items against which no rate is entered by the Tenderer will not be paid for when executed and shall be deemed covered by the rates for other items in the Bills of Quantities/Schedule of Rates.
- 1.12 Where Bills of Quantities do not form part of the Contract, the Contract Price shall be a lump sum (which shall be deemed to have been based on the rates in the Schedule of Rates forming part of the tender) and shall be subject to remeasurement after each stage.

Variations

1.13 The Contractor shall provide the Employer's Representative with a quotation for carrying out the variations when requested to do so. The Employer's

- Representative shall assess the quotation and shall obtain the necessary authority from the Employer before the variation is ordered.
- 1.14 If the Work in the variation corresponds with an item description in the Bill of Quantities/Schedule of Rates, the rate in the Bill of Quantities/Schedule of Rates shall be used to calculate the value of the variation. If the nature of the Work in the variation does not correspond with items in the Bill of Quantities/Schedule of Rates, the quotation by the Contractor shall be in the form of new rates for the relevant items of Work.
- 1.15 If the Contractor's quotation is unreasonable, the Employer's Representative may order the variation and make a change to the Contract Price, which shall be based on the Employer's Representative's own forecast of the effects of the variation on the Contractor's costs.

Payment Certificates and Final Account

1.16 The Contractor shall be paid after each of the following stages of Work listed here below (subject to re-measurement by the Employer's

Representative of the Work done in each stage before payment is made). In case of lump-sum Contracts, the valuation for each stage shall be based on the quantities so obtained in the re-measurement and the rates in the Schedule of Rates.

(i) Advance payment- **No advance shall be paid.**

(ii) First stage (define stage) AS PER PROGRESS

(iii) Second stage (define stage) AS PER PROGRESS

(iv) Third stage (define stage) AS PER PROGRESS

(v) After defects liability period.

- 1.17 Upon deciding that Works included in a particular stage are complete, the Contractor shall submit to the Employer's Representative his application for payment. The Employer's Representative shall check, adjust if necessary and certify the amount to be paid to the Contractor within 21 days of receipt of the Contractor's application .The Employer shall pay the Contractor the amounts so certified within 30 days of the date of issue of each Interim Certificate.
- 1.18 The Contractor shall supply the Employer's Representative with a detailed final account of the total amount that the Contractor considers payable under the Contract before the end of the Defects Liability Period. The Employer's Representative shall issue a Defect Liability Certificate and certify any final payment that is due to the Contractor within 30 days of receiving the Contractor's account if it is correct and complete. If it is not, the Employer's Representative shall issue within 21 days a schedule that states the scope of the corrections or additions that are necessary. If the final account is still unsatisfactory after it has been resubmitted, the Employer's Representative shall decide on the amount payable to the Contractor and issue a Final Payment Certificate. The Employer shall pay the Contractor the amount so certified within 60 days of the issue of the Final Payment Certificate.
- 1.19 If the period laid down for payment to the Contractor upon each of the Employer's Representative's Certificate by the Employer has been exceeded, the Contractor shall be entitled to claim simple interest calculated pro-rata on the basis of the number of days delayed at the Central Bank of Kenya's average base lending rate prevailing on the first day the payment becomes overdue. The Contractor will be required to notify the Employer within 15 days of receipt of delayed payments of his intentions to claim interest.

Insurance.

15.1 The Contractor shall be responsible for and shall take out appropriate cover against, among other risks, personal injury; loss of or damage to the Works, materials and plant; and loss of or damage to property.

Liquidated Damages.

1.20 The Contractor shall pay liquidated damages to the Employer at the rate of Ksh 20,000 (twenty thousand shillings) per week for each week that the actual Completion Date is later than the Intended Completion Date except in the case of any of the occurrences listed under Clause 9.2. The Employer may deduct liquidated damages from payments due to the Contractor. Payment of liquidated damages shall not affect the Contractor's liabilities.

Completion and Taking Over

1.21 Upon deciding that the Work is complete the Contractor shall request the Employer's Representative to issue a Certificate of Completion of the Works, upon deciding that the Work is completed.

The Employer shall take over the Site and the Works within seven days of the Employer's Representative issuing a Certificate of Completion.

Termination

- 1.22 The Employer or the Contractor may terminate the Contract if the other party causes a fundamental breach of the Contract. These fundamental breaches of Contract shall include, but shall not be limited to, the following;
 - (a) the Contractor stops Work for 30 days continuously without reasonable cause or authority from the Employer's Representative;
 - (b) the Contractor is declared bankrupt or goes into liquidation other than for a reconstruction or amalgamation;
 - (c) a payment certified by the Employer's Representative is not paid by the Employer to the Contractor within 30 days after the expiry of the payment periods stated in Sub-Clauses 14.2 and 14.3 here above.
 - (d) the Employer's Representative gives notice that failure to correct a particular defect is a fundamental breach of Contract and the Contractor fails to correct it within a reasonable period of time.

1.23 If the Contract is terminated, the Contractor shall stop Work immediately, and leave the Site as soon as reasonably possible. The Employer's Representative shall immediately thereafter arrange for a meeting for the purpose of taking record of the Works executed and materials, goods, equipment and temporary buildings on Site.

Payment upon Termination

- 1.24 The Employer may employ and pay other persons to carry out and complete the Works and to rectify any defects and may enter upon the Works and use all materials on Site, plant, equipment and temporary works.
- 1.25 The Contractor shall, during the execution or after the completion of the Works under this Clause, remove from the Site as and when required within such reasonable time as the Employer's Representative may in writing specify, any temporary buildings, plant, machinery, appliances, goods or materials belonging to him, and in default thereof, the Employer may (without being responsible for any loss or damage) remove and sell any such property of the Contractor, holding the proceeds less all costs incurred to the credit of the Contractor.
- 1.26 Until after completion of the Works under this Clause, the Employer shall not be bound by any other provision of this Contract to make any payment to the Contractor, but upon such completion as aforesaid and the verification within a reasonable time of the accounts there for the Employer's Representative shall certify the amount of expenses properly incurred by the Employer and, if such amount added to the money paid to the Contractor before such determination exceeds the total amount which would have been payable on due completion in accordance with this Contract, the difference shall be a debt payable to the Employer by the Contractor; and if the said amount added to the said money be less than the said total amount, the difference shall be a debt payable by the Employer to the Contractor.

Corrupt Gifts and Payments of Commission

- 20.1 The Contractor shall not:
 - (a) Offer or give or agree to give to any person in the service of the Employer any gifts or consideration of any kind as an inducement or reward for doing or forbearing to do or for having done or forborne to do any act in relation to the obtaining or execution of this or any other contract with the Employer or for showing or forbearing to show favour or disfavour to any person in relation to this or any other contract with the Employer.

(b) Any breach of this Condition by the Contractor or by anyone employed by him or acting on his behalf (whether with or without the knowledge of the Contractor) shall be an offence under the Laws of Kenya.

Settlement of Disputes:

1.27 Any dispute arising out of the Contract which cannot be amicably settled between the parties shall be referred by either party to the arbitration and final decision of a person to be agreed between the parties. Failing agreement to concur in the appointment of an Arbitrator, the Arbitrator shall be appointed by the chairman of the Chartered Institute of Arbitrators, Kenya branch, on the request of the applying party.

PREAMBLE AND NOTES TO BILLS OF QUANTITIES

- These Bills of Quantities form part of the Contract Documents and are to be read in conjunction with the conditions of Contract, Standard and Special Specification and Drawings.
- 2. The quantities set forth in the Bills of Quantities are believed to represent the character of the work to be carried out. There is no guarantee to the Contractor that he will be required to carry out the quantities of work indicated under any one particular item or group of items in the Bills of Quantities, though on the Contract as a whole the quantities are believed to represent the overall value of the work to be carried out.
- 3. The prices and rates inserted in the Bills of Quantities will be used for valuing the work executed and the Engineer will measure the whole of the works executed in accordance with the Contract.
- 4. The prices and rates inserted in the bills of quantities are to be the full inclusive costs of the works described under the items, complete in place and in accordance with the Specification and Drawings including costs and expenses which may be required in and for the construction of the works described, together with any temporary works and

- installations which may be necessary and all general risks, liabilities and obligations set forth or implied in the Documents on which the Contract is based.
- 5. The brief description of the items given in the Bills of Quantities are purely for the purpose of identification and in no way modify or supersede the detailed descriptions given in the Conditions of the Contract, Specifications or Drawings and Special Specification for the full directions and descriptions of work and materials.
- 6. A price or rate is to be inserted, in ink against each item in the Bills of Quantities, whether quantities are stated or not, and if the Tenderer includes the cost of a particular item elsewhere in his rates or prices, he shall insert in the word "nil" against both the rate and extension of that particular item. Should the Tenderer omit to price an item, then it will be assumed that he has included the cost of the item elsewhere in his rates or prices.
- 7. No alteration shall be made to the Bills of Quantities and no extra item shall be inserted. The Tenderer shall satisfy himself that the Contract Sum arrived at by pricing the quantities and items given is sufficient compensation for constructing and maintaining the whole of the works in accordance with the Contract Documents.
- 8. For the purpose of payment by Interim Certificate of "Lump Sum" items the Engineer may assess the portion of the work completed on the "Lump Sum" items and allow for payment the portion of the "Lump Sum" he deems fair and reasonable. The total of all portions allowed shall not exceed the "Lump Sum". All interim payments shall be subject to the retention stipulated in the Contract Documents.
- 9. During construction the unit rate established for an item in one Bill of Quantities may be used as a basis for establishing a unit rate for similar work in another Bill of Quantities which contains no unit rate for the said item.
- 10. The Contractor will be provided by Employer with all that land occupied by the Permanent Works including the specified working width for pipe laying and the costs of compensation and entry upon land will be paid from Provisional Sums.

- 11. It shall be the responsibility of the Contractor to arrange for the removal of, or alteration to, services where necessitated by the Works. Incurred costs being paid by the Employer.
- 12. Quantities for site clearance stripping and spreading shall be based on the horizontal projection of the area cleared or stripped.
- 13. The rates for excavation items shall include inter alia for setting aside spoil for reuse in the Works or disposing to approved tips, except where otherwise provided for in the Bills of quantities.
- 14. Generally, the excavation items are based on volume for structures and on linear measurement for certain pipelines. One or more items may cover the works. The rates shall include as appropriate for:-
 - a) Breaking through surfaces; handling different classes of material separately: excavation beyond the net plan area of the foundations for working space and for battering or timbering etc
 - b) Timbering
 - c) Dealing with water
 - d) Backfilling as specified
 - e) Disposal of surplus spoil

Measurement of the volume in pipe trench will be measured from ground level to the invert of the trench. Measurement for other excavations will be to the size which is required to accommodate the permanent work. A tenderer shall accordingly allow in his prices for any amount of extra excavation which may be necessary for working space to complete the work to the satisfaction of the Engineer.

Items are included for "Extra for Rock" on a volume basis. The rates shall include for Breaking out and any other additional costs and the items shall apply to work encountered within measured excavation. Different classifications may be billed separately. Rock shall be measured as a volume calculated from the thickness encountered within the plan area of a mass excavation, within the plan dimensions of a

structure, or within the notional width of a trench. Timbering left in excavations shall only be measured for payment where it is specified or ordered by the Engineer.

- 15. When the site of any particular item of Works has been sufficiently cleared of trees, undergrowth etc. and before any excavation or filling has been carried out, the Contractor shall carry out survey under the supervision of Engineer's Representative to take, record and agree adequate ground levels. The data so obtained shall be used as a basis for the computation of excavation and filling.
- 16. The volume of fill will be measured net to the finished levels as shown on the drawings or as amended by the Engineer.
- 17. All reinforcement will be paid for on the basis of its computed weight except for reinforcement that will be paid for on the basis of the area placed. The unit rates inserted in the Bills of Quantities shall include for all necessary cutting, bending and fixing, and all additional bars which may be required as spacer supports and lacings and also for all soft iron tying wires, fixing clips of approved pattern and manufacture and chairs. The cost of all temporary works including clips, chairs etc. shall be included in the rates for the reinforcing steel.

The weight for reinforcing bars shall include for all hooked or bent ends as per the bending schedule. Rates for fabric reinforcement or other reinforcement shall include for all laps, cuttings to size, bending and waste.

18. The rates for concrete shall include for making and testing preliminary test cubes, for making works test cubes and forwarding them to the Testing Engineer, forming the concrete to the slopes and falls shown on the drawings and any additional concrete used in excess of the net requirements. The rates shall also include for forming construction joints, for protection, for curing, for the rubbing down of exposed surfaces of concrete after removal of formwork and for floating or brushing of other exposed surfaces where this is required.

- 19. The rates for precast concrete paving shall include for all cutting, bending, jointing and laying to falls.
- 20. The rates for precast concrete edging and kerbs shall include for formwork, concrete bed and backing, all cutting, bedding, jointing and laying to falls.
- 21. The rates for formwork shall include for fillets and chamfers up to 50mm wide on the spay, coating to prevent adherence of concrete and the provision of temporary openings to facilitate inspection and cleaning. Rates shall also be inclusive of all necessary box outs and cut outs for holes up to 1 square metre.

The rates for forming rebates in concrete walls etc shall include for forming pockets for the fish tail fixing cleats where required. Deductions from formwork quantities will be made for openings more than 1 square metre in area.

- 22. Formwork for upper surfaces inclined at 15 degrees or less to the horizontal is not measured and the cost of any such formwork used will be deemed to be included in the relevant concrete item rate.
- 23. Wrought formwork where specified will be measured to 150mm below final ground level.

Abbreviations

E.O	Extra Over
Avg	Average
Max	Maximum
Min	Minimum
n.e.	Not Exceeding
mm	Millimetres
lm	Linear Metres
sm	Square Metres
cm	Cubic Metres
На	Hectares
No	Number
Drg.	Drawing
Kg	Kilogramme
H.T.	High Tensile
M.S.	Mild Steel
B.L	Bitumen Lined
C.I.	Cast Iron
D.I.	Ductile Iron
UPVC	Un-plasticised Polyvinyl Chloride
G.I.	Galvanized Iron
G.M.S.	Galvanized Mild Steel
P.E.H.	Palothene
Hr.	Hour

31. The rates for metal work shall include for bolts, nuts, washers and rawl bolts, fixing as Specified or in accordance with the manufactures instructions and rectifying as specified any parts of the painted, coated or galvanized surface that may be damaged either before or after erection.

32. The rate for fixing penstocks and flap valves etc. shall include for bedding and grouting, testing for water tightness, greasing all working parts and leaving in good working order: where the item includes supply, the rates shall also include for supplying drawings for approval before manufacture is commenced.

Sewers, Drains and Pipelines

The rates for pipes, pipe work specials shall include for supply of all materials, setting of concrete blocks and hardwood wedges where specified, provide any temporary support that may be necessary, preparing ends of pipes for jointing and all labour in jointing, protection to detachable joints, cleaning pipelines and rectifying as specified any damage to surface coating. The rates shall also include for all cutting of pipes consequent upon structures, specials and fittings being construction in the designated positions.

33. The rates for concrete surround, bed and haunching to pipes, concrete in anchor blocks to pipes, and to gulley pots shall include for all formwork required and for any additional concrete the Contractor may place for his own convenience or by reason of the method or carrying out the work.

Prime Cost Items

- 34. Attendance on nominated Sub-Contractors shall include for all or any of the following as appropriate; labour, materials and plant required for taking delivery, carting, storing, hoisting and builders work entailed in fixing, erecting and installing as specified or in accordance with the manufactures instructions and all overheads and profits.
- 35. When, in the opinion of the Engineer, it is reasonable to expect the Contractor to price the attendance item it will be so included in the Bills of Quantities in all other cases it will form the subject of a Provisional Sum to be expended on a Day works basis.
- 36. Profit shall include for establishment charges, profit and any other costs not included in the attendance item.

The rates for the supply for any mechanical and electrical equipment shall include for witnessed works as directed by the Engineer.

- a) Provide –shall mean all costs to cover purchase of materials in good condition, services for transaction with supplier, supervision, and transport to site or works all charges for rental, consumptions, overheads and profits throughout the Contract. It shall also include for all maintenance, insurance, handling and storage whenever applicable.
- b) Excavate for- shall mean handling of any material from its incumbent position intended for specified work shown in the drawings or directed by the Engineer and backfilling and compacting part of material after laying of pipes, and cart away remaining to tips to be provided by the Contractor. The cost for this work shall include all survey, supervision, labour, tools machinery, protection of work, pumping, insurances and overheads and profits.
- c) 'Laying'- shall cover all work necessary for placing an object or materials to true line and level and level specified in a drawing or as directed by the Engineer.

- d) 'Jointing'- shall mean process of fixing specified material, pipes, fittings and specials together using appropriate tools, materials, labour and machinery. It should cover for all work necessary to provide matching of opposite parts in size, shape, and position indicated and clamps, settings and holders to hold firmly.
- e) 'Testing'-shall mean provision of all materials, apparatus, labour, machinery, charges for the media or chemical to be used and their transport, repair of object to be tested if required, re-testing, excavation of any part for visual inspection, erection of any type all until the object has been certified as having passed the required test satisfactorily.
- f) 'Install'-shall include for all work requirements stipulated for "laying and jointing"

38. Government Taxes

Tenderers to include in their rates for 16% V.A.T., all duties and other statutory taxes as no claim on the same shall be allowed.

a) Tenderers should note that the Employer will deduct 3% of the contract being withholding tax and will be remitted directly to the commissioner of Income Tax.

39. Pricing of Preliminaries Items.

Prices will be inserted against item of preliminaries in the contractor's Bills of Quantities and specification. Where the contractor fails to insert his price in any item he shall be deemed to have made adequate provision for this on various items in the Bills of Quantities. The preliminaries form part of this contract and together with other Bills of Quantities covers for the costs involved in complying with all the requirements for the proper execution of the whole of the works in the contract.

40. Statement of Compliance

- a) I confirm compliance of all clauses of the General Conditions, General Specifications and Particular Specifications in this tender.
- b) I confirm I have not made and will not make any payment to any person, which can be perceived as an inducement to win this tender.

Signed:	for and on behalf of the Tenderer
Date:	
Official Rubber Stamp:	

BILLS OF QUANTITIES

FOR

THE PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION OF A TWO STOREY HOSTEL

AT FRIENDS COLLEGE KAIMOSI VIHIGA COUNTY

CLIENT

FRIENDS COLLEGE KAIMOSI
P.O BOX 150-50309,
TIRIKI, KENYA.
TEL. 0735818311,
FAX 0735818311

September. 2019

PROJECT TITLE:

THE PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION OF A TWO STOREY HOSTEL AT FRIENDS COLLEGE KAIMOSI

Forwarded herewith please find **Bills of Quantities** in respect of the above-mentioned project as per breakdown shown below: -

i. PHASE I	
ii. PHASE II	
iii. PHASE III	
iv. PROVISIONAL SUM	
CONTRACT SUM	
Amount in word:	

PROJECT TITLE:

THE PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION OF A TWO STOREY HOSTEL AT FRIENDS COLLEGE KAIMOSI

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	PAGE
1.	CONTENTS	C/1
2.	PARTICULAR PRELIMINARIES	PP/1
3.	ABBREVIATIONS	ABB/1
4.	PRELIMINARIES	P/1
5.	BULDER WORKS	GS/1
6	PROVISIONAL SUM	PS/NC/1
7	GRAND SUMMARY	SP/1

PARTICULAR PRELIMINARIES

LOCATION OF SITE

The site of the proposed works is in Vihiga County. The contractor is advised to visit the site to familiarize him/her with the nature of the works and conditions prevailing there is no claim for want of knowledge on the same shall be allowed thereafter.

DESCRIPTION OF WORKS

The construction of the above building shall be of natural quarry stones. The inside shall be plastered and painted accordingly with wall tiles on toilets and above basins.

The ceiling shall be made of chipboards. The floor shall be mainly of cement, sand screed and ceramic tiles shall be deemed fit for the particular area.

Roof shall be pre-painted corrugated sheets.

The works also include normal provision of services i.e. electrical, plumbing works etc.

Note that the cost of the building may vary during actual construction depending on other factors that may prevail i.e. omissions, additions to the design, change of type of material on finishes.

PP/1

ABBREVIATIONS

Throughout these bills, units of measurement and terms are abbreviated and shall be interpreted as follows: -

CM	Shall mean	Cubic metre
SM		Square metre
LM		Linear metre
MM	دد دد	Milimetre
KG	دد دد	Kilogram
No	دد دد	Number
PRS	<i>دد</i> دد	Pairs
MS	<i>دد</i> دد	Measured separately
Ditto except as qualified in the occurs.	<i></i>	Whole of the description description in which it

ABB/1

BILL NO.1

PRELIMINARIES

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	AMOUNT (Kshs)
	<u>PRELIMINARIES</u>	·
A	The contractor shall provide and maintain temporary sheds for the storage of materials, tools, and tackle and the use of all persons employed on the Site.	
В	The contractor shall provide and maintain temporary fence to secure the site.	
С	Provide, maintain and keep in a clean condition adequate temporary sanitary accommodation and facilities in accordance with local regulations for all persons employed on the Works.	
D	Allow for provision of water for the works including drinking water, and paying all charges and other expenses in connection with the supply from water mains or any other alternative method of water supply, storage and distribution. It is the sole responsibility of the contractor to ensure steady, uninterrupted adequate supply of water required for main contract and nominated sub contract work.	
Е	Security	
	PRELIMINARIES CARRIED TO SUMMARY	

BILL NO.2

BUILDERS WORK

PHASE ONE FOUNDATION

TO
FIRST FLOOR
LEVEL

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	ELEMENT NO 1				
	SUBSTRUCTURES(All provisional)				
	Excavation and earth works				
	Site clearance				
A	Clear site off grass, shrubs,& vegetation and	ITEM	1		
11	dispose off as directed	TILM	1		
	Excavation				
	Excavate over site average 300MM deep to				
В	remove vegetable soil, wheel and deposit	CM	165		
	100M away and later spread and level on				
	site as directed				
С	Excavate trenches for strip foundation not	CM	392		
	less than 1.5M starting from reduced levels. Trim the excavation to receive blinding.				
	Thin the excavation to receive binding.				
D	Ditto column bases (49 nos)	CM	170		
Е					
	Extra over for excation in hard rock	ITEM	1		
	Filling and carting away				
F	Return fill & ram selected excavated	CM	451		
	materials around the foundation duct				
	Load and cart away extra excavated material				
G	from site	CM	115		
Н		ITEM			
П	Allow for planking and strutting	I I EM	1		
I	Allow for keeping excavation free from	ITEM	1		
	water				
	Filling and blinding				
J	250mm thick hardcore rolled and compacted	CM	130		
	in 150mm layers				
K		SM	510		
K	50MM thick quarry dust or murram blinding	SIVI	310		
	on hardcore layer rolled and consolidated Total carried to collection for		<u> </u>		
	substructures				
L		1			

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
A	SUBSTRUCTURES CONTINUED Anti - termite treatment to fillings and tops of foundations: as " Gladiator TC" or equal and approved insecticide treatment: applied in accordance with the manufacturer's printed instructions.	SM	510		
В	THERMAL AND MOISTURE PROTECTION Damp Proof Membrane Horizontal damp proof membrane: 1000- gauge polythene membrane: laid on compacted fillings (measured separately) in ground floor beds. (The rate shall include for laps & wastage).	SM	510		
С	Mass concrete class 15/20 50mm thick blinding: under foundations VRC class 20/20mm mix (1:2:4) in:	СМ	15		
D	Strip foundation	CM	80		
Е	Column bases	CM	33		
F	400X250MM tie beam	CM	25		
G	150MM thick ground floor Sawn formwork to:	CM	78		
Н	Sides of column bases	SM	200		
I	Sides of the tie beam	SM	300		
J	Edges of floor bed 75-150 high Reinforcement	LM	150		
K	Fabric Mesh Reinforcement Fabric Mesh to B.S Standards ref: A142 weighing 2.22KG per square in floor slabs (measured nett-no allowance for minimum 230mm laps) including binding wire and support as required. Total carried to collection for	SM	510		
	230mm laps) including binding wire and support as required.				

ITEM		UNIT		RATE	AMOUNT
NO	DESCRIPTION	UNII	QTY	KAIL	ANIOUNI
	SUBSTRUCTURES CONTINUED				
	Steel reinforcement as described				
	including cutting to length, bending and				
	fixing including all necessary tying wires				
	and spacing blocks (All provisional) High				
	steel tensile bars to BS. 4461				
A	Ditto 16mm (D16) bars	KG	985		
В	Ditto 12mm (D12)bars	KG	3528		
В	Ditto 12iiiii (D12)oais	KO	3328		
С	Ditto 10mm (D10)bars	KG	52		
D	Ditto 8mm (D8)bars	KG	400		
	SEPTIC TANK				
E	Ditto 12mm (D12)bars	KG	418		
F	Ditto 10mm (D10)bars	KG	304		
	Ditto Tomm (D To)ours				
	Plinths				
	12MM thick mortar cement and sand (1:4)	G) A	0.4		
G	rendered to plinths	SM	84		
11	Prepare and apply three coats of bituminous:	CM	0.4		
Н	Ditto.	SM	84		
	Total carried to collection				
	COLLECTION				
	Brought forward from GF/1				
	Brought forward from GF/2				
	Brought forward from above				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RAT E	AMOUN T
	ELEMENT NO 2 REINFORCED CONCRETE SUPERSTRUCTURE Vibrated reinforced concrete class 20/20 (mix 1:2:4)			E	1
A	Beams	CM	30		
В	Columns	CM	24		
С	150mm waist stair case	CM	6		
D	150mm suspended slab	CM	86		
E	150mm landing	CM	8		
D	175mm septic tank slab	CM	16		
	Sawn formwork to:-				
F	Sides and soffit of beams	SM	500		
G	Soffit of suspended slab and septic slab	SM	520		
Н	Soffit of landing	SM	6		
I	Sloping soffit of staircase	SM	6		
J	Edges of suspended slab 75-150mm high	LM	120		
L	Props	PCS	2300		
	Total carried to collection for Reinforced concrete				

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	Steel reinforcement as described including cutting to length, bending and fixing including all necessary tying wires and spacing blocks (All provisional) High steel tensile bars to BS. 4461				
A	16mm (D16 bars	KG	3635		
В	12mm (D12) bars	KG	4252		
С	1mm (D10) bars	KG	4550		
D	8mm (D8) bars	KG	2350		
	Total carried to collection				
	COLLECTION Brought forward from GF/4				
	Brought forward from above				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
A	ELEMENT NO 3 WALLING Hessian based bituminous felt or any other equal and approved dump proof course:- Horizontal 200mm wide	SM	200		
	Superstructure smooth chisel dressed natural stone wall bedded and joined in sand cement mortar mix 1:4				
В	200mm thick for upper walling	SM	320		
C	Superstructure natural bricks bedded and joined in sand cement mortar mix 1:4 150mm thick bricks for upper walling	SM	470		
	Substructure undressed natural stone wall bedded and joined in sand cement mortar mix 1:4				
D	200mm for foundation walling and septic	SM	550		
E	Manholes 600x900mm 7no.	SM	24		
F	High mild steel 600x900mm manhole covers	NO.	7		
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

_	F/VC/6				ı
ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	ELEMENT NO 04 ROOFING WORK (All provisional) Roof construction covering all roof				
	construction timber to be second grade sawn celcured treated cypress timber.				
A	150 x 50mm wall plate	LM	378		
В	100 x 50mm Rafters	LM	650		
С	100 x 50mm tie beam	LM	400		
D	100 x 50mm tie & struts	LM	720		
Е	75X50mm ceiling joist	LM	1258		
F	75 x 50mm Purlins	LM	630		
G	200 x 25mm verge/fascia Roof covering 28 gauge Pre-painted half round roofing	LM	185		
Н	sheets	SM	623		
I	2.0m, 28 gauge half round matching ridge cap	NO	175		
J	12mm gypsum board ceiling	SM	520		
K	Brandaries 50x50mm	LM	1426		
	TOTAL CARRIED TO COLLECTION				

SF/VC/4

l —	ELEMENT NO 5			
	DOODS			
	DOORS			
	Fabricate deliver and fix the following			
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	ourpose steel casement doors (to architect			
	detail, to BS. 990) from approved Manufacturer, primed with red oxide			
<u>p</u>	orimer before delivery to site complete			
<u> </u>	with hinges.			
I A I	Steel door 2400x2100mm to external entrances	NO.	2	
<u> </u>	Flush Doors			
	45mm thick semi solid core flush door faced			
	both sides with 6mm interior quality olywood ready for painting and hardwood	NO.	2	
	ipped all round size 900x2400mm			
I H I	Ditto 1500X2400 semi solid core flush doors	NO	12	
F D	Ditto semi solid flush doors	NO	11	
G 1	100X50mm frame with two labor plugged	LM	120	
Н 4	45X38mm architrave and exit doors	LM	120	
I 2	25mm diameter quadrant	LM	120	
T	Total carried to collection for Doors			

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	Ironmongery				
	supply and fix the following ironmongery				
	with screws to fit				
A	Three lever mortice lock with polished brass lever furniture doors	NO.	2		
В	Two lever mortice lock with polished brass lever furniture	NO.	12		
С	Deadlock to all steel entrance and exit doors.	NO.	2		
D	100mm pair brass butt hinges.	Prs	48		
	painting and decoration knotting prime, prepare and apply three coats gloss oil paint.				
Е	General surfaces of timber	SM	184		
F	Surfaces of 100-200mm girth	LM	145		
	prepare and apply three coats gloss paint.				
G	General surfaces of metal	SM	164		
	Total carried to collection				
	COLLECTION				
	Brought forward from GF/7				
	Brought forward from above				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATEAMO	UNT
	ELEMENT NO 6 WINDOWS				
	Supply and fix the following ex-shop purpose made welded steel casement windows comprising of standard section or approved type of coupling, mullions and or transoms mild gauge permanent vents complete with approved brass fastened and stays to be supplied twice primed with red oxide primer				
A	Window size 1500 high X 2000mm wide W1	NO.	13		
В	Window size 6800high X 2000mm wide W2	NO.	2		
С	Window size 1200 high X 700mm wide W3	NO	12		
	Total carried to collection for Windows				

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
A	Over 300mm girth	LM	36		
В	50mmx50mm bearer plugged	LM	36		
С	225X100X25mm pelmet box ends	NO.	25		
D	Aluminum curtain rails	LM	30		
	4mm thick one-way glass and glazing fixed with silicon and putty.				
Е	Panes 0.1-0.5 square meters prepare and apply three coats gloss oil paint to surface of metals	SM	36		
F	General surfaces internal and external	SM	180		
G	Ditto burglar proofing grills	SM	120		
Н	Surfaces 100-200mm girth	LM	28		
I	Precast window sills	LM	54		
	Total carried to collection				
	COLLECTION Brought forward from GF/9				
	Brought forward from above				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				
	CEN				

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	ELEMENT NO 7				
	EXTERNAL FINISHES				
	40mm thick ganged lime (1:2:9) plaster				
	<u>to:-</u>				
A	Beams	SM	95		
	W. II.	G) f	220		
В	Walling	SM	320		
	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade				
	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade silky vinyl emulsion paint to:-				
C	Plastered surface of beams	SM	95		
	Trastered surface of beams	SIVI			
D	Ditto walling	SM	320		
	Ditto waining	SIVI	320		
	TOTAL CARRIED TO CHAMA DV				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

	ELEMENT NO 8		1	 AMOUNT
ı ı—				
<u>F</u>	INTERNAL FINISHES			
	Floors			
	Cement and sand(1:4) natural screeding			
l –	smooth troweled			
A 4	40mm thick to receive paving	SM	510	
	Colored Polished Porcelain floor tiles and			
l —	fittings			
	Supply and fix 600x600x10mm granite tiles	CD 4	440	
	to floors	SM	440	
	Supply and fix 600x600x10mm non slip	SM	70	
ti	iles to kitchen and washrooms floors			
	Ditto alrinting fired with annual of decina			
	Ditto skirting fixed with approved adhesive 100 x 15 mm	LM	46	
E Jo	Joining to external walls	SM	20	
l	Concrete soffits			
	12mm thick cement and sand (1:3) plaster to concrete soffits	SM	536	
	concrete sornes			
<u>P</u>	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade			
<u>p</u>	plastic emulsion paint to:-			
G P	Plastered concrete soffits	SM	536	
	A Mastered Contered South			
Т	Fotal carried to collection for internal finish			

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	Walls				
	cement and sand plaster				
A	12mm thick wall surfaces	SM	1250		
	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade				
	plastic emulsion paint to:-				
В	Plastered wall surface	SM	1250		
	Staircase				
	cement and sand 1:3 plaster to:-				
C	alamina soffits of stainage	SM	12		
	sloping soffits of staircase	SIVI	12		
D	soffits of landing	SM	6		
	Insitu polished terrazzo on screeded floor				
	surfaces				
Е	15mm paving to landing	SM	6		
F	150X25mm thick to risers	LM	6		
	130A23Hilli tillek to fisers	LIVI	0		
G					
O	300X25mm thick to treads	LM	6		
	100V200mm thick elements to much locate				
Н	100X200mm thick skirting to profiles to riser and treads	LM	6		
	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade				
	plastic emulsion paint to:-				
I	sloping plastered staircase	SM	6		
T	Diversity of	CM			
J	Ditto landing	SM	6		
	Total carried to collection				
	COLLECTION		<u> </u>		
	Brought forward from GF/12				
	Brought forward from above				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO COLLECTION				

A PRELIMINARIES P/1 B ELEMENT NO. 1 - Earthwork & excavations C ELEMENT NO. 2 - Concrete works GF/VC/5 D ELEMENT NO. 3 - Walling GF/VC/6 E ELEMENT NO. 5 - Doors GF/VC/8 F ELEMENT NO. 6 - Window GF/VC/10 G ELEMENT NO. 7 - External finishes GF/VC/13	ITEM	SUMMARY	PAGE NO.	AMOUNT
E ELEMENT NO. 2 - Concrete works GF/VC/5 D ELEMENT NO. 3 - Walling GF/VC/6 E ELEMENT NO. 5 - Doors GF/VC/8 F ELEMENT NO. 6 - Window GF/VC/10 G ELEMENT NO. 7 - External finishes GF/VC/11	A	PRELIMINARIES	P/1	
D ELEMENT NO. 3 - Walling GF/VC/6 E ELEMENT NO. 5 - Doors GF/VC/8 F ELEMENT NO. 6 - Window GF/VC/10 G ELEMENT NO. 7 - External finishes GF/VC/11	В		GF/VC/3	
E ELEMENT NO. 5 - Doors GF/VC/8 F ELEMENT NO. 6 - Window GF/VC/10 G ELEMENT NO. 7 - External finishes GF/VC/11	С	ELEMENT NO. 2 -Concrete works	GF/VC/5	
F ELEMENT NO. 6 - Window GF/VC/10 G ELEMENT NO. 7 - External finishes GF/VC/11	D	ELEMENT NO. 3 -Walling	GF/VC/6	
G ELEMENT NO. 7 -External finishes GF/VC/11	Е	ELEMENT NO. 5 - Doors	GF/VC/8	
	F	ELEMENT NO. 6 -Window	GF/VC/10	
H ELEMENT NO. 8 -Internal finishes GF/VC/13	G	ELEMENT NO. 7 -External finishes	GF/VC/11	
	Н	ELEMENT NO. 8 -Internal finishes	GF/VC/13	
I PRIME COST GS/VC/1	I	PRIME COST	GS/VC/1	
J Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1	J	Contingencies at 5%	GS/VC/1	
PHASE I CARRIED TO GRAND SUMMARY				

GS/VC/1

PHASE TWO FIRST FLOOR TO SECOND FLOOR LEVEL

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	ELEMENT NO 2 REINFORCED CONCRETE SUPERSTRUCTURE Vibrated reinforced concrete class 20/20 (mix 1:2:4)				
A	Beams	СМ	30		
В	Columns	СМ	24		
С	150mm waist stair case	СМ	6		
D	175mm suspended slab	СМ	86		
Е	150mm landing Sawn formwork to:-	СМ	8		
F	Sides and soffit of beams	SM	500		
G	Soffit of suspended slab	SM	520		
Н	Soffit of landing	SM	6		
I	Sloping soffit of staircase	SM	6		
J	Edges of suspended slab 75-150mm high	LM	120		
K	Ditto risers 75-100mm high	LM	12		
L	Props	PCS	2300		
	Total carried to collection for Reinforced concrete		l		

FF/VC/1

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	Steel reinforcement as described including cutting to length, bending and fixing including all necessary tying wires and spacing blocks (All provisional) High steel tensile bars to BS. 4461				
A	16mm (D16 bars	KG	3635		
В	12mm (D12) bars	KG	4652		
С	10mm (D10) bars	KG	4250		
D	8mm (D8) bars	KG	2350		
	Total carried to collection COLLECTION Brought forward from FF/1				
	Brought forward from above				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

FF/VC/2

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	ELEMENT NO 3				
	WALLING				
	Hessian based bituminous felt or any other equal and approved dump proof				
	course:-				
A	Horizontal 200mm wide	SM	200		
В	200mm thick for upper walling	SM	320		
	Superstructure natural bricks bedded and joined in sand cement mortar mix 1:4				
С	150mm thick bricks for upper internal walling	SM	470		
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

FF/VC/3

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	ELEMENT NO 5				
	DOORS				
	Fabricate deliver and fix the following				
	purpose steel casement doors (to				
	architect detail, to BS. 990) from				
	approved Manufacturer, primed with				
	red oxide primer before delivery to site complete with hinges.				
	Flush Doors				
	45mm thick semi solid core flush door				
A	faced both sides with 6mm interior quality	NO.	13		
	plywood ready for painting and hardwood	110.	13		
	lipped all round size 900x2400mm				
	Ditto 1500X2400 semi solid core flush				
В	doors	NO	1		
C	Ditto semi solid flush doors	NO	11		
	1007750		120		
D	100X50mm frame with two labor plugged	LM	120		
E	45X38mm architrave and exit doors	LM	120		
F	25mm diameter quadrant	LM	120		
	Total carried to collection for Doors				

FF/MC/4

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
A	Ironmongery Supply and fix the following Ironmongery with screws to fit Three lever mortice lock with polished				
	brass lever furniture doors	NO.	13		
В	Two lever mortice lock with polished brass lever furniture	NO.	1		
С	100mm pair brass butt hinges.	Prs	48		
	Painting and decoration knotting prime, prepare and apply three coats gloss oil paint.				
D	General surfaces of timber	SM	184		
Е	Surfaces of 100-200mm girth	LM	145		
	Prepare and apply three coats gloss paint.				
	General surfaces of metal	SM	164		
F	Total carried to collection				
1	COLLECTION Brought forward from FF/4				
	Brought forward from abo				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

FF/VC/5

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNITQ	FYRATE	MOUNT	
	ELEMENT NO 6 WINDOWS				
A	Supply and fix the following ex-shop purpose made welded steel casement windows comprising of standard section or approved type of coupling, mullions and or transoms mild gauge permanent vents complete with approved brass fastened and stays to be supplied twice primed with red oxide primer Window size 1500 high X2000mm wide W1	NO.	12		
В	Window size 6800high X 1500mm wide W4	NO.	2		
С	Window size 1200 high X 700mm wide W3	NO	12		

FF/VC/6

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
Α	Over 300mm girth	LM	36		
В	50mmx50mm bearer plugged	LM	36		
C	225X100X25mm pelmet box ends	NO.	25		
D	Aluminum curtain rails	LM	36		
	4mm thick one-way glass and glazing				
	fixed with silicon and putty.				
E	Panes 0.1-0.5 square meters	SM	36		
	prepare and apply three coats gloss oil	SWI	30		
	paint to surface of metals				
F	General surfaces internal and external	SM	180		
		SM			
G	Ditto burglar proofing grills	SWI	120		
		1.14			
Н	Surfaces 100-200mm girth	LM	28		
I	Precast window sills	LM	54		
	Total carried to collection				
	COLLECTION				
	Brought forward from FF/6				
	Brought forward from above				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

FF/VC/7

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	ELEMENT NO 7 EXTERNAL FINISHES 40mm thick ganged lime (1:2:9) plaster to:-				
A	Beams	SM	95		
В	Walling	SM	320		
	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade silky vinyl emulsion paint to:-				
C	Plastered surface of beams	SM	95		
	Div. 11'	GM.	220		
D	Ditto walling	SM	320		
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

FF/MC/8

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
A	ELEMENT NO 8 INTERNAL FINISHES Floors Cement and sand(1:4) natural screeding smooth troweled 40mm thick to receive paving	SM	490		
В	Coloured Polished Porcelain floor tiles and fittings Supply and fix 600x600x10mm granite tiles to floors	SM	420		
С	Supply and fix 600x600x10mm non slip tiles to kitchen and washrooms floors	SM	70		
D	Ditto skirting fixed with approved adhesive - 100 x 15 mm	LM	46		
E	Joining to external walls	SM	20		
F	Concrete soffits 12mm thick cement and sand (1:3) plaster to concrete soffits	SM	536		
G	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade plastic emulsion paint to:- Plastered concrete soffits	SM	536		
	Total carried to collection for internal fini	shes			

FF/MC/9

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	Walls				
	cement and sand plaster				
A	12mm thick wall surfaces	SM	1250		
	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade				
	plastic emulsion paint to:-				
D.	DI 4 1 11 C	GN 4	1250		
В	Plastered wall surface	SM	1250		
	Staircase				
	cement and sand 1:3 plaster to:-				
С	sloping soffits of staircase	SM	12		
D	soffits of landing	SM	6		
	Insitu polished terrazzo on screeded				
E	floor surfaces	SM	6		
E	15mm paving to landing	SIVI	0		
F	150X25mm thick to risers	LM	6		
G	300X25mm thick to treads	LM	6		
Н	100X200mm thick skirting to profiles to				
	riser and treads	LM	6		
	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade plastic emulsion paint to:-				
I	sloping plastered staircase	SM	6		
1	stoping plastered statedisc	5141			
J	Ditto landing	SM	6		
	Total carried to collection				
	COLLECTION				
	Brought forward from FF/9				
	Brought forward from above				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO COLLECTION				

FF/MC/10

A ELEMENT NO. 2 -Concrete works B ELEMENT NO. 3 -Walling C ELEMENT NO. 5 -Doors FF/VC/5 D ELEMENT NO. 6 -Window FF/VC/7 E ELEMENT NO. 7 -External finishes FF/VC/8 F ELEMENT NO. 8 -Internal finishes FF/VC/10 G PRIME COST GS/VC/1 PHASE II CARRIED TO GRAND	ITEM	SUMMARY	PAGE NO.	AMOUNT
B ELEMENT NO. 3 - Walling FF/VC/3 C ELEMENT NO. 5 - Doors FF/VC/5 D ELEMENT NO. 6 - Window FF/VC/7 E ELEMENT NO. 7 - External finishes FF/VC/8 F ELEMENT NO. 8 - Internal finishes FF/VC/10 G PRIME COST GS/VC/1 H Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1				
C ELEMENT NO. 5 - Doors FF/VC/5 D ELEMENT NO. 6 - Window FF/VC/7 E ELEMENT NO. 7 - External finishes FF/VC/8 F ELEMENT NO. 8 - Internal finishes FF/VC/10 G PRIME COST GS/VC/1 H Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1	A	ELEMENT NO. 2 -Concrete works	FF/VC/1	
C ELEMENT NO. 5 - Doors FF/VC/5 D ELEMENT NO. 6 - Window FF/VC/7 E ELEMENT NO. 7 - External finishes FF/VC/8 F ELEMENT NO. 8 - Internal finishes FF/VC/10 G PRIME COST GS/VC/1 H Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1				
D ELEMENT NO. 6 -Window FF/VC/7 E ELEMENT NO. 7 -External finishes FF/VC/8 F ELEMENT NO. 8 -Internal finishes FF/VC/10 G PRIME COST GS/VC/1 H Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1	В	ELEMENT NO. 3 -Walling	FF/VC/3	
D ELEMENT NO. 6 -Window FF/VC/7 E ELEMENT NO. 7 -External finishes FF/VC/8 F ELEMENT NO. 8 -Internal finishes FF/VC/10 G PRIME COST GS/VC/1 H Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1	~			
E ELEMENT NO. 7 -External finishes FF/VC/8 F ELEMENT NO. 8 -Internal finishes FF/VC/10 G PRIME COST GS/VC/1 H Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1	C	ELEMENT NO. 5 -Doors	FF/VC/5	
F ELEMENT NO. 8 -Internal finishes G PRIME COST GS/VC/1 H Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1 PHASE II CARRIED TO GRAND	D	ELEMENT NO. 6 -Window	FF/VC/7	
F ELEMENT NO. 8 -Internal finishes G PRIME COST GS/VC/1 H Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1 PHASE II CARRIED TO GRAND				
G PRIME COST GS/VC/1 H Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1 PHASE II CARRIED TO GRAND	E	ELEMENT NO. 7 -External finishes	FF/VC/8	
G PRIME COST GS/VC/1 H Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1 PHASE II CARRIED TO GRAND	E	ELEMENT NO 8 Internal finishes	FE/VC/10	
H Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1 PHASE II CARRIED TO GRAND	r	ELEMENT NO. 6 -Internal limines	11/ () ()	
H Contingencies at 5% GS/VC/1 PHASE II CARRIED TO GRAND	_			
PHASE II CARRIED TO GRAND	G	PRIME COST	GS/VC/1	
PHASE II CARRIED TO GRAND				
PHASE II CARRIED TO GRAND	Н	Contingencies at 5%	GS/VC/1	
		9		
CTIMAN A DAZ		PHASE II CARRIED TO GRAND SUMMARY		

GS/VC/1

PHASE THREE SECOND FLOOR

TO
ROOF
LEVEL

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	ELEMENT NO 2				
	REINFORCED CONCRETE				
	SUPERSTRUCTURE				
	Vibrated reinforced concrete class 20/20				
	(mix 1:2:4)				
A	Beams	CM	30		
В	Columns	CM	24		
С	150mm waist stair case	CM	6		
D	150mm landing	СМ	8		
Е	150mm thick slab mold Sawn formwork to:-	СМ	22		
F	Sides and soffit of beams	SM	500		
G	Soffit of landing	SM	6		
Н	Sloping soffit of staircase	SM	6		
I	Edges of suspended slab 75-150mm high	LM	120		
J	Ditto risers 75-100mm high	LM	12		
		DCC.	2200		
K	Props Total carried to collection for	PCS	2300		
	Reinforced concrete				
	CENIC				l .

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	Steel reinforcement as described including cutting to length, bending and fixing including all necessary tying wires and spacing blocks (All provisional) High steel tensile bars to BS. 4461				
A	16mm (D16 bars	KG	910		
В	12mm (D12) bars	KG	620		
С	10mm (D10) bars	KG	2400		
D	8mm (D8) bars	KG	2000		
	Total carried to collection				
	COLLECTION Brought forward from SF/1				
	Brought forward from above				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
A	ELEMENT NO 3 WALLING Hessian based bituminous felt or any other equal and approved dump proof course:- Horizontal 200mm wide	SM	200		
	Superstructure smooth chisel dressed natural stone wall bedded and joined in sand cement mortar mix 1:4				
В	200mm thick for upper walling	SM	320		
	Superstructure natural bricks bedded and joined in sand cement mortar mix 1:4				
С	150mm thick bricks for upper walling	SM	470		
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

SFVC/3

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	ELEMENT NO 04 ROOFING WORK (All provisional) Roof construction covering all roof construction timber to be second grade sawn celcured treated cypress timber.				
A	150 x 50mm wall plate	LM	378		
В	100 x 50mm Rafters	LM	650		
С	100 x 50mm tie beam	LM	400		
D	100 x 50mm tie & struts	LM	720		
Е	75X50mm ceiling joist	LM	1258		
F	75 x 50mm Purlins	LM	630		
G	200 x 25mm verge/fascia Roof covering	LM	185		
Н	28 gauge Pre-painted half round roofing sheets	SM	623		
I	2.0m, 28 gauge half round matching ridge cap	NO	175		
J	12mm gypsum board ceiling	SM	520		
K	Brandaries 50x50mm	LM	1426		
	TOTAL CARRIED TO COLLECTION				

SF/VC/4

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	ELEMENT NO 5 DOORS Fabricate deliver and fix the following purpose steel casement doors (to architect detail, to BS. 990) from approved Manufacturer, primed with red oxide primer before delivery to site	01.02	¥		
A	complete with hinges. Flush Doors 45mm thick semi solid core flush door faced both sides with 6mm interior quality plywood ready for painting and hardwood lipped all round size 900x2400mm	NO.	13		
В	Ditto 1500X2400 semi solid core flush doors	NO	1		
С	Ditto semi solid flush doors	NO	11		
D	100X50mm frame with two labor plugged	LM	120		
Е	45X38mm architrave and exit doors	LM	120		
F	25mm diameter quadrant	LM	120		
	Total carried to collection for Doors		•		

SF/VC/5

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	Ironmongery				
	supply and fix the following				
	ironmongery with screws to fit				
A	Three lever mortice lock with polished brass lever furniture doors	NO.	13		
В	Two lever mortice lock with polished brass lever furniture	NO.	1		
С	100mm pair brass butt hinges.	Prs	48		
	<u>painting and decoration</u> <u>knotting prime, prepare and apply</u> <u>three coats gloss oil paint.</u>				
D	General surfaces of timber	SM	184		
E	Surfaces of 100-200mm girth	LM	145		
	prepare and apply three coats gloss paint.				
F	General surfaces of metal	SM	164		
	Total carried to collection				
	COLLECTION				
	Brought forward from SF/5				
	Brought forward from above				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY SE/VC/6				

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNITQT	YRATE	AMOUNT	
	ELEMENT NO 6				
	WINDOWS				
A	Supply and fix the following ex-shop purpose made welded steel casement windows comprising of standard section or approved type of coupling, mullions and or transoms mild gauge permanent vents complete with approved brass fastened and stays to be supplied twice primed with red oxide primer Window size 1500 high X2000mm wide W1	NO.	12		
	W 1				
В	Window size 1200 high X 700mm wide W3	NO	12		
	Total carried to collection for Windows				

SF/VC/7

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
A	Over 300mm girth	LM	36		
В	50mmx50mm bearer plugged	LM	36		
C	225X100X25mm pelmet box ends	NO.	25		
D	Aluminum curtain rails	LM	36		
	4mm thick one-way glass and glazing fixed with silicon and putty.				
	======================================				
E	Panes 0.1-0.5 square meters	SM	36		
	prepare and apply three coats gloss oil				
F	paint to surface of metals General surfaces internal and external	SM	180		
G	Ditto burglar proofing grills	SM	120		
	Ditto ourgini proofing grins	Sivi	120		
H	Surfaces 100-200mm girth	LM	28		
	Surfaces 100-200mm girtin	Livi	20		
I	Precast window sills	LM	54		
1	Frecast window sins	LIVI] 34		
	Total carried to collection COLLECTION				
	Brought forward from SF/7				
	Brought forward from above				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	ELEMENT NO 7				
	EXTERNAL FINISHES				
	40mm thick ganged lime (1:2:9) plaster				
	<u>to:-</u>				
A	Beams	SM	95		
В	Walling	SM	320		
	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade silky vinyl emulsion paint to:-				
C	Plastered surface of beams	SM	95		
D	Ditto walling	SM	320		
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY				

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	ELEMENT NO 8				
	INTERNAL FINISHES				
	<u>Floors</u>				
	Cement and sand(1:4) natural screeding				
	smooth troweled				
A	40mm thick to receive paving	SM	490		
	Colored Polished Porcelain floor tiles and fittings				
	Supply and fix 600x600x10mm granite				
В	tiles to floors	SM	420		
C	Supply and fix 600x600x10mm non slip	SM	70		
	tiles to kitchen and washrooms floors				
	Ditto skirting fixed with approved				
D	adhesive - 100 x 15 mm	LM	46		
Е	Joining to external walls	SM	20		
	Concrete soffits				
F	12mm thick cement and sand (1:3) plaster	SM	536		
I I	to concrete soffits	SIVI	330		
	Description of an also 2 and 4 at 6 6 at 4 at 3				
	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade plastic emulsion paint to:-				
	Para Commission Primit 101				
		SM			
G	Plastered concrete soffits	~ ~ . ~	536		
	Total carried to collection for internal fini	ishes			

SF/VC/10

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	UNIT	QTY	RATE	AMOUNT
	Walls				
	cement and sand plaster				
A	12mm thick wall surfaces	SM	1250		
	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade plastic emulsion paint to:-				
	prastic chargeon paint to				
В	Plastered wall surface	SM	1250		
	Staircase				
C	cement and sand 1:3 plaster to:-	CM	10		
	sloping soffits of staircase	SM	12		
D	soffits of landing	SM	6		
	Insitu polished terrazzo on screeded				
	floor surfaces				
Е	15mm paving to landing	SM	6		
F	150X25mm thick to risers	LM	6		
Г	130A23Hilli thick to fisers	LIVI	0		
G	300X25mm thick to treads	LM	6		
Н	100X200mm thick skirting to profiles to				
	riser and treads	LM	6		
	Prepare and apply 3 coats of first grade plastic emulsion paint to:-				
I	sloping plastered staircase	SM	6		
	stoping plastered stanease	5111			
J	Ditto landing	SM	6		
	Total carried to collection COLLECTION				
	Brought forward from SF/10				
	Dioagni for ward from D1/10				
	Brought forward from above				
	TOTAL CARRIED TO COLLECTION				

ITEM	SUMMARY	PAGE NO.	AMOUNT
1112111	SUMMARI	TAGE NO.	AMOUNT
A	ELEMENT NO. 2 -Concrete works	SF/VC/1	
В	ELEMENT NO. 3 -Walling	SF/VC/3	
C	ELEMENT NO. 4 -Roofing	SF/VC/4	
D	ELEMENT NO. 5 - Doors	SF/VC/6	
E	ELEMENT NO. 6 -Window	SF/VC/8	
F	ELEMENT NO. 7 -External finishes	SF/VC/9	
G	ELEMENT NO. 8 -Internal finishes	SF/VC/10	
Н	PRIME COST	GS/VC/1	
Ι	Contingencies at 5%	GS/VC/1	
	PHASE III CARRIED TO GRAND SUMMARY		

GS/VC/1

BILL NO. 3

PROVISIONAL

SUM

ITEM	DESCRIPTION	AMOUNT (KSh.)
	ELEMENT NO. 9	
	PROVISIONAL SUMS	
A	PLUMBING FITTINGS AND FIRE Allow a provisional sum of Ksh. Four hundred thousand shillings only for plumbing fittings and fire.	400,000.00
	ELECTRICAL INSTALLATION	
В	Allow a provisional sum of KSh. Four hundred and fifty thousand shillings only for electrical fittings supply and installation.	450,000.00
C	PLANT, MACHINERY AND OPERATION Allow a provisional sum of KSh. Two hundred and fifty thousand shillings only for machinery and operation.	250,000.00
	thousand shiftings only for machinery and operation.	230,000.00
	PRIME COST	1,100,000.00
D	CONTINGENCY @ 5%	55,000.00
		<u> </u>
	TOTAL CARRIED TO SUMMARY	1,155,000

SP/01

BILL NO. 4

GRAND

SUMMARY

PROJECT TITLE:

THE PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION A TWO STOREY HOSTEL AT FRIENDS COLLEGE KAIMOSI

DESCRIPTION	AMOUNT (KSHS)
PHASE ONE	•••••
PHASE TWO PHASE THREE	
PROVISIONAL SUM	
CONTRACT SUM	

Amount in word:					

NOTES:

- All quantities are provisional and are subjected to site re-measurements upon or on completion of the project.
- All priced schedule of materials and estimates are subject to 16% V.A.T and shall remain valid for ninety days only.

TENDER EVALUATION CRITERIA

After tender opening, the tenders will be evaluated in 3 stages, namely:

- i. Determination of Responsiveness
- ii. Technical evaluation
- iii. Financial Evaluation

STAGE 1: DETERMINATION OF RESPONSIVENESS

A) PRELIMINARY EXAMINATION

This stage of evaluation shall involve examination of the mandatory conditions as set out in the advertisement and/or in the tender document.

These conditions shall include the following:

- i. Copy of Certificate of registration.
- ii. Valid Registration Certificate with National Construction Authority (NCA6) and above.
- iii. Valid licenses with the relevant statutory bodies i.e Energy Regulatory Commission, County Government
- iv. Provision of a tender Security of 2% of the tender sum valid for 120 days.
- v. Duly filled anti-corruption declaration form and signed by the person lawfully authorized to do so.
- vi. Valid Tax Compliance Certificate.
- vii. Must submit two copies of the documents.
- viii. Certified copies of academic certificates of the key personnel.
- ix. All pages of the bid document **MUST** be paginated.

The employer may seek further clarification/confirmation if necessary to confirm authenticity/compliance of any condition of the tender. Further, in case of a discrepancy between the amounts stated in the appendix to instruction to tenderers and the one stated in the advertisement or invitation letter, the bid security shall be taken as the amount in the advertisement/ letter of invitation.

The tenderers who do not satisfy any of the above requirements shall be considered Non-Responsive and their tenders will not be evaluated further

B) TECHNICAL EVALUATION

The detailed scoring plan shall be as shown in table 1 below: **TABLE 1: Assessment for Eligibility**

Item	Description	Max. Point	Point Scored
I	Confidential Questionnaire Form • Completely filled	5	
li .	Key Personnel (Attach evidence)	8	
	Director of the firm • Holder of degree or diploma in relevant Engineering field 8		
	Holder of degree or diploma in relevant Engineering field 6 Holder of certificate in relevant Engineering field4		
	 Holder of trade test certificate in relevant Engineering field2 No relevant certificate1 		
	At least 1No. degree/diploma of key personnel in relevant Engineering field	8	
	Engineering field		
	 With over 10 years relevant experience With over 5 years relevant experience With under 5 years relevant experience 2 		
	At least 1No certificate holder of key personnel in relevant Engineering field With over 10 years relevant experience	5	
	At least 2No artisan (trade test certificate in relevant Engineering Artisan with over 10 years relevant experience3 Artisan with under 10 years relevant experience2 • Non skilled worker with over 10 years relevant experience0 Contract completed in the last five (5) years (Max of 5 No.	6	
iii	Contract completed in the last five (5) years (Max of 5 No. Projects)- Provide Evidence Project of similar nature, complexity and magnitude3 Project of similar nature but of lower value than the one in consideration	15	
Iv	On-going projects (Max of 5 No. Projects) – Provide Evidence • Project of similar nature, complexity and magnitude	10	
V	Transport and equipment's For each specific equipment required in the installation of the work being tendered for attach ownership evidence or lease agreement (Maximum No. of equipment to be considered – 5No 2	10	

vi	Financial report		
	Audited financial report (last three (3) years)	10	
	• Average Annual Turn-over greater or equal to 5 times the cost of 10		
	•Average Annual Turn-over greater or equal to 3 times the cost of the		
	•Average Annual Turn-over greater or equal to the cost of the		
	•Average Annual Turn-over greater or equal to 3 times the cost of the project		
vii	Evidence of Financial Resources (cash in hand, lines of credit, over draft facility etc)	15	
	Has financial resources equal to or above the cost of the project - 15		
	Has financial resources below the cost of the project 10		
	Has not indicated sources of financial resources 0		
viii	Name, Address and Telephone of Banks (Contractor to provide) Provided5 Not provided0	5	
Ix	Litigation History • Filled 3 • Not filled 0	3	
	TOTAL	100	

Any bidder who scores 70 points and above shall be considered for further evaluation

SECTION: B STANDARD FORMS

CONTENTS OF SECTION J

	TITLE PAGE
1.	Performance Bank Guarantee
2.	Tender Questionnaire
3.	Confidential Business Questionnaire
4.	Key Personnel
5.	Schedule of Contracts completed in the last five (5) years
6.	Schedule of on-going projects
7.	Schedule of Contractor's Equipment
8.	Financial Reports for the last 2 years
9.	Evidence of Financial Resources to meet Qualification Requirements J/10
10.	Bidder's Bank information
11	Detail of Litigation or Arbitration
N	OTE:
1.0	Tenderers must duly fill these Standard Forms as a mandatory requirement.

2.0 Any tender returned with Unfilled Standard Forms shall be considered Non-

Responsive and shall automatically be Disqualified.

PERFORMANCE BANK GUARANTEE (To be filled by winning bidder)

	J/1
	Date
	Address
	Name of Bank
	SIGNATURE AND SEAL OF THE GUARANTOR
This gua	arantee shall be valid until the date of issue of the Certificate of Completion.
perform	her agree that no change, addition or other modification of the terms of the Contract or of the Works to be led thereunder or of any of the Contract documents which may be made between you and the Contractor shall in a release us from any liability under this Guarantee, and we hereby waive notice of any change, addition, or ation.
We here demand	eby waive the necessity of your demanding the said debt from the Contractor before presenting us with the
	d without your needing to prove or to show grounds or reasons for your demand for the sum specified therein.
and we	
Kenya S	
to a tota	
AND W	HEREAS we have agreed to give the Contractor such a Bank Guarantee:
Guarant	HEREAS it has been stipulated by you in the said Contract that the Contractor shall furnish you with a Bank tee by a recognized bank for the sum specified therein as security for compliance with his obligations in accordance contract;
in pursu	nance of Contract No
	EAS(hereinafter called "the Contractor") has undertaken,
Dear Si	<u>TIRIKI</u>
To:	THE PRINCIPAL FRIENDS COLLEGE KAIMOSI P.O. Box 150-50309

TENDER QUESTIONNAIRE

	Please fill in block letters.
1.	Full names of Tenderer:
2.	Full address of Tenderer to which tender correspondence is to be sent (unless an agent has been appointed below)
3.	Telephone number (s) of Tenderer:
4.	Telex/Fax Address of Tenderer:
5.	Name of Tenderer's representative to be contacted on matters of the tender during the tender period:
6.	Details of Tenderer's nominated agent (if any) to receive tender notices. This is essential if the Tenderer does not have his registered address in Kenya (name, address, telephone, telex):
	Signature of Tenderer

CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS QUESTIONNAIRE

You are requested to give the particulars indicated in Part 1 and either Part 2 (a), 2 (b) or 2(c) and (2d) whichever applies to your type of business.

You are advised that it is a serious offence to give false information on this Form.

Part 1	– General			
Busine	ess Name			
Locati	on of business premises:	Country/Town	1	
Plot N	o	Street/Road		
Postal	Address	Tel No		
Nature	e of Business			
Currei	nt Trade Licence No	Expiring date		
	num value of business which Shillings			
Name	of your bankers			
Branc	h			
Part 2	(a) – Sole Proprietor			
Your	name in full	Age		
Nation	nality	Country of Orig	in	
Citize	nship details			
	(b) – Partnership letails of partners as follows. Name in full	Nationality	Citizenship Details	Shares
1.				
2.				
3.				
4.				

Part 2(c) – Registered Company			
Private	or Public			
State th	e nominal and issued capita	of the company:		
Nomina	alKShs.			
Issued 1	KShs.			
Give de	etails of all directors as follo	ows:		
	Name in full	Nationality	Citizenship Details* Sha	res
1.				
2.				
3.				
4.				
Part 2(d) Interest in the Firm:			
	any person/persons in the of Delete as necessary)	employment of the Governi	ment of Kenya WHO has in	nterest in this firm? Yes/No
I certify	that the above information	is correct.		
Title		Signature		Date

J/4

* Attach proof of citizenship

KEY PERSONNEL

Qualifications and experience of key personnel proposed for administration and execution of the Contract.

POSITION	NAME	YEARS OF EXPERIENCE	YEARS OF EXPERIENCE IN
		(GENERAL)	PROPOSED
			POSITION
1.			
2.			
3.			
4.			
5.			
6.			
7.			
8. 9.			
9.			
10.			

certify that the above information is correct.						
Title	Signature	Date				

CONTRACTS COMPLETED IN THE LAST FIVE (5) YEARS

Work performed on works of a similar nature, complexity and volume over the last 5 years.

PROJECT NAME	NAME OF CLIENT	TYPE OF WORK AND YEAR OF COMPLETION	VALUE OF CONTRACT (Kshs.)

I certi	fy that the above works were succ	I essfully carried out and completed	by us.	
	Title	Signature		Date

SCHEDULE OF ON-GOING PROJECTS

Details of on-going or committed projects, including expected completion date.

PROJECT	NAME OF	CONTRACT	%	COMPLETION
NAME	CLIENT	SUM	COMPLETE	DATE

tify that the above works an		d out by us.		
 Title	Signature	J/7	Date	

SCHEDULE OF CONTRACTOR'S EQUIPMENT

(Proof or Evidence of Ownership Required)

Detailed list of the contractor's equipment and transport are to be provided here.

·		
•		
•		
•		
		•
•		·
•		
•		
•		
•		
·		
Ty that the above works ε	are currently being carried out by us.	
Title	Signature J/8	Date

FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE LAST FIVE YEARS

(Balance sheets, Profits and Loss Statements, Auditor's reports, etc.

elow and att	tach copies)		
			_

18.

EVIDENCE OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES TO MEET QUALIFICATION REQUIREMENTS

(Cash in Hand, Lines of credit, e.t.c. List below and attach copies of supportive documents.) Full address and contacts of the banks to be included

·		
•		
•		
·		
•		
·		
•		
·		
•		
•		
•		
•		
•		

BIDDER'S BANK INFORMATION

Bidders are expected to provide here below full details of their bankers. This Name of your
bankers
Postal Address
TownCountry
Branch
Plot No
Bidder's Name Signature
Date

DETAILS OF LITIGATIONS OR ARBITRATION PROCEEDINGS IN WHICH THE TENDERER IS INVOLVED AS ONE OF THE PARTIES

•			
	_		
	_		
	_		
	_		

J/12